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1 (Whereupon the hearing'reconvened for the second j

4

day at City Hall, in Hobbs, iiew Mexico, at 2:30 A.M.,

)
&

3| April 29:h, 1972)

I

4 MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order,

2ase. Let the record show that the hearing reconvened

S

O
(343
)
e

6| at City Hall, in Hobbs, iew iexico, at 8:30 A.M,., April

“‘. N : ;4‘

7| 20th, .1972. We are proceeding with the hearing in Cases

4693 and. 4694.

-meier

9 o At this time the Commission will recognize tr.

10 | Kellahin.

dearnley

11 | FR. KELLAHIS: 1f the Commission please, my name

12 | is Jason Kellahin of Xellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, HNew Mexico,

N
™

i e i

13 | appearing on behalf of Pennzoil-United.

[

w,_.)'

14 Ve have one witness we would like to have sworn.

1 J. C. RANEY,

RNl

-

16 { wvas called as a witness and after being duly sworn a?qgr@i@gm;;:'

B '

17 | to law testified as follows:

et o e et [ Yoy v T e b e
G e N R L T T R e T

|  ~% . DIRECT EXAMINATION

e

e SN B o T T : - N I

‘10 | BY MR." KELLAHIN - e R ey BT

e

)

'ZS Q;;§;§§ate YOur_Bame,aﬁd gdaréSé‘ahd §écupati6h,iplqase?f“ 2

A R

21 A . J.C.Raney.
2 | Q By whom are you employed? What is your occupation?
" 23|A  Pennzoil-United as a petroleum engineer.. ...

L

e R gt
LT i'
oy
. v
’
3
N
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2410 o Héve‘Youiﬁestified before1the New'Mekico Qil 

) 25| ~ . Conservation Commission.before?
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“§§

A No, I have not.

") for the Denefit of the Commission, would yoﬁistate
vour cducation and expérience as a betroleum engineer?

A I graduatéd from Texas A&M in 1962, I worked for
seven and a half years with the liobil 01l Corporation.
as an anginzer in all phases of engineeriag, but.
primarily reservoir engineefing.

I workedxfor approximately eight_months for the

Californiavoil and Gas Company as a diétrictxengineerf

I was then employed as a petrcleum engineer,

) primarily in reservoir ahd s?ggndaryqiécoﬁéfiWéﬂéiﬁééfing,_
for Pennzoil-United since September 6: 1970.
o) Deoes Pennzoil operate in the South Carlsbad~ﬁorrow
and South Carlsbad-Strawn Pools? '
A Yes, we operate four wells, one in the'Morrpw and
Atoka and the remaining are Horrow Wells with ‘the
 ;éxceptidh of the Gulf Féde:aljﬂuﬁbgr 2;whiéh{i§ ;‘f
Q - R .
A =Yés;;sﬁafﬁe are éiwofkihéi;ﬁ;é;éétféQﬁé;ﬁi;ﬂégbfhééi;;gi7;

Strawn Well, the Superior 0il Company Numberil. — i’
Q - In connection with youifédrk"for’Pénnzoil;_héve Y6u,,ﬁ

- made a study of the Soﬁéﬁ}Carlsbad~Mo;tow/aﬂéfStrawﬁ:,a
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Q

A

‘;’pressureatOO'fast,an eventually some hydroearbons

: experzence that by produ01ng at a hormal rate, rather

For developing a proration formula for those pools?
Yes.,

In the first place, Hr. Raney,'in-your opinion, is

it nacessary to prorate these pools at the present
tine?

Yes.

You heard the testimony yesterday by Mr. Utz outlihing
his reasons for prorationihg the pools, are you in |
agreement with his testimony? | |

Yes, in addition to one»thing and thatfis preseot
waste by leaving xecoverable hydrocarbops in place.
In your opinion, if the pool is not prorated, will
waste occur? |

Yes, it will.

‘What kind of waste?

"By the”dropﬁiﬂg“out”offthe'fééﬁﬁéraﬁle:hy&roéarbbﬁs;‘

'-1t will form llqulds in- the reserve by dropplnq the

ERERR IR

P

< e
R

than a nlgh rate, the nydrocarbon llqulds wlll go ’

ahead and be‘produced over a perlod of tlme ratherj

P R - rs

than dropplng tne pressure too fast and leav1ng these }

s,

-
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identificationy.)

Q

A<

=y
- N s Yy e e o

- fwhether ofunot the well has been comoleted '?V“C»-«:

',» P T -

'?Egiédﬁxhlblt was.prepared -TT { - 3;5
-Havexﬁgg;e been any changes‘to your knowledge since e
this E;ﬂlblt was prepared° » "‘1'  i££
The.rlg on. the Grace—Ca lsbad Wéiithés 5één”;g§éd
'off,»butwwe have no other 1nforma;10n to detefmlﬁe

il

to the Commission at this time?
Yes, I have.

(lar ted Pennzoil-United Ixhibit 1 for

(Bv lMr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been marked
Pannzoil Exhibit dNumber -~ before we get into that,

-is~yohr ﬁestimony directed toward both the pools
involved here?
Yes; our original testimony was preapred:forAboth
the Strawn and the iorrow Gas Pools és origihallf-
advertised.
birecting your attention to what has been rarked
Pennzoil E#hibit 1, woﬁld you identif? that Exhibit
plesase?
This is a structure map of the-Mofiow férhation_and*
it‘sﬂprimary_use>will-begfof l,formation §o;shew the
Adqvelo§ment limits'dfitﬁe~norroﬁgppélti

We éféfnot:éé?iné'that,thééé are:tﬁEflimits-of‘fffuf'f k=

the oool tnese vere the developed llmeS‘at the tlme
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A

Also, doun in action 12, there

well being drilled that is not located

=
14/]
]
"J
ot

on tiiis map.

Do-you have any comments in connection with Exhibit
1?2

In Section 1, the Superior lease, of which we are a-

working interested owner, is shown in the developed

limits of the Morrow Pool. %We have attributed some

reserves to the Morrow Pool and the casings- are set

through the tlorrow, but these are behind this casing

reserve and we do consider that there are ressrves -

there that have not been tested as far as perforating

and treating is concerned.
Referring to what has Jeen marked Pennzoil Humber 2,

would you 1dent1fv tnat nxhlolt°

fThis

'iMorrow}f5fmation, the Denn201l bnltea

is.a sonic log ofwthe discovery.well in the

ﬂObiI Federal-

'hﬂyou are g01nq to be dlscu551nq7~~.f

The top of the 4orrow‘formatlon 1n thza'well 1s 11 24?

4),_\ o i B

fdowﬂ approxxmately to ll 760 but we don t consxder L
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“1 concernad with in our testimony,
3- 210 tow, refzrring to what has been marked Hxhidbit 3,
3 3 would you identify that Exhibit?
) 4| A 'This is a structure map of the Strawn line and again
3 okl 5 |y orimary purpose in this 3is to show the developed
' e =
L . -
] w2 6 limits of the Strawn line.
a — 7 We are not saying these are the limits of the
Cm [ = b ) N .
}J ao 8 pool, but the developed limits.
‘- == -
i ' : :
;} = 9 One mistake I found just as the map was preparad
o = y : L
§ = 10 was that in Section 30, the Cities Service Spencer 1
| . QAD . ) . .
yi 11 is also completed in the Strawn, an attempted completion,
a, . , . |
i s 9 12 and this would be one correction on this Exhibit.
- § 3
-.J = - - L] 3,
89 1310 What is the location of the wa11? _ -
-; s %
o s . ’ - . . 3o . : )
v 32 M)A It is in the southeast guarter of Section 30 --~ the
z 25 ' ‘
=1
S 6g 15 southwest auarter ‘of the sontheast guarter of Section
ERA - |
R 30.
+ Ou
® as T : g
o 2 . . s P S .
& 33 1710 Cities Service uerllﬂ Jumber 1B? ¥
¥ oce ; - T "
Fd sg v - - L - o ) S R
. @ 20 18[A 'Cltles‘Serv1ce Spencer lA. - R e
& 332 ’ ST e e
- CES v ‘ ’ e
! “§: 1910 Okay. Are tnere any otner chaﬁges on - the map° B
i g e - . N
']_ = 3; 20(a  No, thls ls all o . T S Tme e
= 33 . , e T T
z o . e s . .
g e, 2110Q .Referr;ngfto what has been marked Exhibit 4, would -
1 5 25 . B ' B R L
[ . .. ~ - P - . e
: 8 a2 22 you identxfy-that»Exhibit? Lo R
e £ 0z _ o S : .
B o @ = N
’} Z 2% 23]|A ,Thls is the dlscovery well Ain the Strawn formatlon i )
: 5 2z . A
H X Sr ’ -
i v “ N . . .
’} ¥ g% 24 ;of the buperlor 0il Company*Collette Vumb g l 1n : R
wooou oentT,
L - - - : ":"kr”'“" -
' :Twhlch we are ﬂorklng lnterest owners.‘
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e L

1 The purposea of this Exhibit is to show tne
2 ~ interval to be considered at this hearing and it goes

3 from 10,358 to 10,614.

' 4 . This is our geological interpretation of the
3 s iﬁteryal in the Strawn.
éf 6{Q  Were.logs available on all the wells completed in
. 7 the two zones?
| .
m ° : .
as 8|A Yes. To our knowledge, they are all very similar logs
? . - . .
g;~ 9 and we have cnes which we have been able to obtain
;5 10| ¢ that are of very similar interpretation, the
= 11 interpretation would be very similar on all of them. -
o 1210 And basically that is the best information available
§ 13 " on all of the wells in the two pools; is that correct?
:(} o -
z 14| A Yes.
. .
15 [0 Now, in connection with your work in this pool, have
16  you reached any conclusions as to how the-pools should |
71  “be prorated? iy

make a’statement:on - o7 G}

‘1.8 A Yeé, gﬁ_eg’ have. . I would lik?""i;_o'

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, !XFERTH‘EST(MONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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2
52
o .
o u
3
o,
50 a
< D - - Rt
oD T ; . B - R

4 - Toet e . . T ~ e S iy . *
%fvlg - -this.--We recognize that all and any approachgs toiz_k;v
a v e e L. CoeE e T : S

. < AR ) T . LT . 1
g% 20 - acceptable and- effective proration- should-be reasonably - .
"o - - e T o : S - -
=S -~ S _ e N
3° 2 "“'unsophisticated and free-of factors, subject'to a
b 22 .- 'wide range of interpretations. R
v < 2 . N - B - : U - E
0z T s oo - - - TR e s
ERY] . . - N . e e B . T P
P Y i Yet oversimplification: may fail to protect the =
3 .. . - . . . ,‘--_‘“ T .
3 .- B : H [ YU o
= e dUU - s : . - c < —_— . R - L
22 24 .. rignts of each lease or interest owner in-the-recovery
S o e S _ i - e

25 - -.of hydrocarbons under each lease..
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- I feel would be consistent with good conservation

®

Therelore, we propose that the formulas' prim
factor would e hydrocarbon core voldme of tha
formations subject to proration underlying ecach
proration untt.

This factor‘would be production after porosity,
water saturation, effective feet of pav, and‘the araa
of 'standard proration units as determined from
completed wells in cach of the proration units.

A£ first, it'might appear difficult to obtéin an
agreement on these parameﬁers, yet it hés been done
in practically all sacondary recovery’projects past
and present throughout the industry. |

It would, of course, require core or an adequate
set of 1o§s‘by wiich thé hydrocarbon core volune cdﬁld
be determined.

:1h*thé"éb§éﬁéém6f"EﬁiS"dété;“ér»féfé’6f pay

-f;~information bn the~core ﬁd beuuéed, thg remainder would-‘

.iﬁelsimplf adjusting thé_inforﬁatioh.over or underithevj*.:

-

ﬂaﬁﬁadviégd'prodﬁctionIUnit for phe_éenalty;orfréte of - .
~" ‘pay factors and the sum of this vOluﬁe would be then ™~

re-equated to the:total<purchéée'nominéEiOhs-for_that jlsf

' “pool for the volume of gaslthatftﬁe~Coﬁm;$éion Qould‘iAzjﬂ'J

- T g

. practices.
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- “This is a proposal for prorating the dethﬁﬁarlsbé&é§%tawn_f

"é;notéd;énlfithe South Carlsbad-Strawn Pool, but we = 7 |

Lf;»@guld like the proposal to be for both pools even Lt -

"~ Would you discuss the proposal you have made and[fheqii

Thus the allowable could be allocated with
aeffactive core volume information on each individual.
well and the sum would be effactive on all wells in
a givan pool,

We recognize that our provosal may contain some
gray>aieas and czrtainly is subject to further
'refiﬁément, however, we feel that approaching this
in a cooperative spirit and a genuine desire for
conservation. is desired for the framework for the
Morrpw aﬁd.strawn Pools.

One requiremenﬁ you sent out in your statement is
adequate logs, is such a set of logs availadle in
the pool?

We £fe2l they are. From ths data we ﬁgve seen on these
two nools, these logs ara available.

How, if you will turn té what has been markedr

Pennzoil Exhibit Number-5, would you identify and

.. describe this Exhibit please? . :° L7
e

'*'ahdeouth_Carlébad-Mofrow Pocl. The Exﬁibit‘has"

.though "they are separated.r

. “manna

r in which it would work fof‘these'two §00ls?;&
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¢h

20

s course

A Pennzoil-United would like to suggest the following

proposal, it is based oa casily dstermined reservoir
properties undar ecach leas2 acreage, the penalty and
rate of take factors, and thz rzasonable market
demand factors.
The proration unit allowablé in each pool would
e based on the following formula: Hydrocarbon core
.yolume would be equal to-the effective feet of pay
.ﬁnderlying each prorétion unit as determined from the
appropriate logs or cores times the porosity in the
effective feet of pay times one minus the wéter saturation
in the effective feet of pay times the area of standard
proration units. |

The proration unit allowable factor would be

egual to the hydrocarbon core volume as determined

. \ . . .
above times the proration unit acreage édivided by

,_320.times the penalty or rateable take factor.

" Then the proration.unit allowable would be equal

tggtbegérotation unif{allotatioﬁ'factq;jaivided SY‘%

{‘fﬁhe~t§tél vool alloqatioh factor #iﬁéé“fhé;50t§1»96§l i
... “nominations. ’ : el

il tE et seneie

"rhejtotal pbol ndminatiéné Qould*béfthéﬂﬁotali3. 

~ pool nominations by all purchasers. :bfi”;H
77 con - this final figure wouid be set atthe. discretion

Btd B P

'Péigof the 0il _Conse;vatibn!éommission:Tfg
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; 1|0 dow, in connection with the operation of vour formula,

how would you detarmine the watar saturation?

a ] 3ia Well, we feal that all rasayvoir proovarxties being
T 4 discussed here would b2 daterminad by the individual
£ - 5 operators for each proration unit. These would be
3 6 subject to review and approval by the 0il Conservation
a b 7 . o~ . .’
— Commission.
QD
a E; 8 In the event agrecement cannot be reached in the
R ) « - i
: = 9 '~ manner we suggest, we would recommend these properties
: o 10 . pe determined by a technical committee of operators
p [~ - ) ) D ! h -
C ) N )
P - ’ . . . . . :
;.é 11 and 0Oil Conservation Commission parsonnel.
3 P
1T 2 ‘
- S 12 (0 Now, would vou have a total pool allocation factor,
1 § 5 , _
- g9 13 and if so, how would that be handled?
- r % .
v o ’ . , :
: ] v Iz 14|A Yes, sir. The total pool allocation factor would be
: :
£ a » o [Ny . hd 3
E. > uWo 15 simply thz sum of all tne proration units allocation
it 3 ox
il S S
i 0 §;-16 factors within a given pool and thess factors would
?.J s <5 17 be redetermined administratively when necessary and
- o °0 y
i g 3w ‘
- g °3. 181 thls would be another reason for determlnlng ‘the
; 58 18 :
- & 232 : . g .
g 5 33 19 -reserVOLr propertlea of tqa e%;stxng oool llmlts by N
E,j £ g% .20 “a. technlcal commlttee of oneratorq and OCC.peoole. U B
‘L g g 4V A RECTE S
. § 8o 21 S At,tnls time the commlttee could set down |
i a g T
. 8 ta 22 guldellnes by whlch these nropertles could be determ:ned 1
'%i z ;5 231 - for- exnan51on or a reductlon of the ororatlon unlts‘-; o
) 3 7 ‘ - S
' S 5% 24 f».or the pool the total pool allocatlon factors. ;
woNu . 1 . PR Y :

ARy e e T = hagy - : ’ T o

 3 - el That would then take care of future. deéélopment ;;fi,}

‘




”:y._-,r,.[ a - i' i»r S i»
i
, .

'.‘ : v I

Samcas

Qo

D

=
3

dearniey

SPECIALIZING IN1 DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTYS, EXPERT TES'TIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 SIMMS BLDG.¢ P.O. BOX 1002 OIFHONE 2’03-069\0ALBU'QUEZRQUE. NEWMEXICO 67103

HIRSY NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 47108

[y
(=]

[9Y
-

I

[
(7]

14

15

’}5

21

24
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without another hzaring; is that your testimony?
A ¥es. Shis i3 our .contention, to cut - -down on the

amounts of hearings =han new walls are drilled and

placed in either of these wools.

Q tlow, in.your opinion, would the adoption of this

proposed formula prevent waste in the Morrow and Strawn

Pools?

A "Yes.

0 Under the provisions of the ¥ew Mexico Statutes as
interpre£éd by the Hewynaxicé Suére&e'Court, this

Commission has been directed to make allocations of

production in any given rool on the basis of the

amount of recoverable gas under each producers' tract

and the total amount of gas in the poocl, can this be

~accomplished under the proposal you have made?

opportunity
- to A£teﬁ§tﬁto-fecover-these reserves and we say this

'-,for sever al=reasons.‘w£

T_There ar° a 1ot of mechanlcal condltlons whlch

frécover.his.reserves;
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PAGE |29

i

, Syl ‘i
!

1 dictate what gas is in placa and this is what our

{; e "‘
[ V]

formula is based on, tha2 gas in place.

310 and that is the reserve underlying the tract?

s 41a Yes.
\ .
Could you determine reserves for the entire pool by

Lidl
vy
?
£}

A
13,3
O

f

N

6 simple addition of the reserves from each tract?

H
t

EY)

71an . Yes.

In your opinion, does this proposal meet the

Keailid
-meier 1=

9 requirements of the Wew iexico Statutes?

P “""'“.E "',',Ti ‘—""T{,jﬁ‘? P

10 (an  Yes, we feel it would.

dearnley

1t g Do you have anytning further to add? .

12 | A Pennzoil-United respectively requests the New Mexico

R

i 13 Oil Conservation Commission to give favorable

2 14 1 - consideration. to this proposal.

X oy L o) Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by you or under

18| your supervision?

17]a - Yes.

13| , -__ MR;-KEELAHIN: I would like to offéﬁf?éhpzoil

W AP ARG T SN 2

[ ISIURIPReVReL UULIEL R

N 19 | Exhibits-1 tﬁfough_s.inclusive. - -L;?“?:.;--‘;.f:f”i;¥f

3

20| v " MR. PORTER: The Exhibits will be admitted to

N

"]

21 | the record without objection.

. 22| . . (Whereupon .Pennzoil-~United's Exhibitéﬂl.thgguéﬁfgf"“'“
E 23 iﬁciﬁsiﬁel?,‘werefadmitted iﬁ_evidencéin ’:;;Tf ti’ ,‘;‘;7y;"

B TR SR < S A S Ll o R L
24} 77 ! MR.-KELLAHIN: ' I have nothing. further. >
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% _MR.". PORTER: - Are-there any questions-of this ]




a

-meier ripec!

f?fﬁ

dearnley

SPECIALIZING INi/" DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TEYS'TFIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

200 SIMMS BLDG.¢P,.O. BOX 10020 PHONE 243-60910A|—BUQURRQUE. NEWMEX'CO 87103

'

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. KASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10 -

11

12

13

14

15

6

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE

178

witness? -
CROSS~EKAMIHATION
B3Y MR, STEVIUNS
0] Is:it—your testi@ony that the reserves are proportionate
’to the,hydrocérbon.core volume?
A Yes, yéu take into accou;t the porosity of the

availééle spaces for storage of gas, then you take

out the water saturatién and get the hydrocarbon

" core volume.

Q = Has Pennzoil made a determination of the reserves in
the field?

A On the data we.have available and as far as I can

go, I have made a determination on our well and the

Superior Well and one of the Grace Wells of which

we feel we have an interest in,

Q. Your previous testimony was to theé effect that your

-~“method here makes it a simple addition factor to

Q.f‘

A

Q

S

- Would it be. a simple proce

P

R St U

Yes. v

S

“in the §tra:

~:}iéia whi¢h

ss £

- ¥ou stopped your determinatio

n?

I

“

determine;these reserves? .- - Co

affects the reservoir? °

rom the point where -

" “I5 there anVéppre'iéble.aiffeighce iﬁ_waterfSéturation"

A . ' I-feel-there is in‘our wells, the wells I baveglookedifffl

e

GATite ami ‘
.f
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.. but .I'f.you Have-a-good reservoir,:you oughtito have:

at.

KD

Is it a lesser factor in the Strawn or the Morrow?

A I think water saturation is higher in the Strawn.

0 Is there greater variation in the Morrow oi the Strawn.

A I don't know\whether you are talking abou the proration
_units from the south to the north.

0 n_:Betweeh wells, in each field, is there a greater
Qafiation in the Strawn or the Moirow?

A The’Sﬁrawn, ves, than invfﬁe ﬁorrbw.

0 This would appfeéiably afféct the reserveé'ypu allocate
due to the fact thét the core volunme ﬁight be lesser
if there was greater water saturation? .

A Right. One thing we feel th;s will do is it will que

a good reservoir-proratidn'unit-a;higggg take and

‘this 'is what they should have.

. But if one is penalized, and we have one proration - -

R, -

" “a’higher allowable.
Q' i"A lesser pay porosity would have a bigher water

" ‘saturation? T e R » -

Af?ffithOuld depeﬂajwhérgfthe weils“aféuperforated~and:f“;;?-

'g;l?;ﬁig.gqésf?ack"tgJiﬁéfﬁﬁe?éﬁbr.‘ ﬁe_might-éerforate4‘77
&4: and get 5y the thick: pay.

but if you haveZhigh water saturation, then :

~sectionf

, ’pnit_whicﬁ'is penalized,:then they need to’ be penaliéed,;’
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it would ba cut back to a reasonable number,
Arevthere any Strawn We;ls producing any appreciable
anoun: of water if comparsd to the Morrow?

I hate to say this, but ours is and we don't Xnow
This is our naew wall.

where it is coming from.

Is this in the Morrow or Strawn you are talking about?

Strawn
How about the-Morrow, does it produce noticeably more

‘water on a per well basis than the Strawn?

YNo, ours don't.
making five gallons of water a day in‘the Morrow.
How about the other uells in the fleld are there
other wells in the field that produce an-appreciab¥e

amount of water in the ﬁerrow?_ )

_I-dqaft_kneﬁ'of‘oﬁe,buth’don't'ﬁave‘detaiis as to

'where9the.9atef.could be-coming‘from. T S

{{AtYour nethod contemolates the-net feet alloeated‘to L

Y . o~

proratibn unit}

L el \',:

Ltherefore lf you have a well close to

;..\"f-‘

»1proratlon unlt that nappens to have a tn1cx'poroszty

-

'?you would allocate-that amoun+ of net feet“over the

- . c T CL g

fentlre reservoxr, iS'that'correct?

tle haveAwe;ls in the souﬁh that arev‘
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1334

Wa are not saying 2ither of these maps are the
limits of these nools,

MR. STEVENS: I have nothing further.:

CROSS -EXAMINATION

MR, NUTTER

Q

A

A

A‘:

You would not contour the nat feet of pav in a
similar manner to vhat Antweil suggested yesterday?

. No, sir.

p P

You'd take the net feet of pay +e determine the

six-inch well bore at one specific point in the unit

and apply that feet of pay throughout the 320 acres?
Yes,.

And regardless of whather there is error in favor of

determ netine

the proration unit, the detriment would stand?

Yes, but if you do them all the same way, they. would
TR A, SR |

LT EHuUaL »

_HOw about your water saturation, wduld-you take the
. water saturatlonf;or one qlven p01nt or aoply'tne
‘ﬂ-same water saturatlon throughout the 320_acres‘> :’f"

3dr. Raney, I have seen tnree dlfferent contour maps-

me— w—r L mm oyt

of the dorrow formatlon Jn ‘the laot two days,-and

T

"they are'all dlfferent,'So‘Ilwovldn't'knowfhbwfto—

A;determlne any of tnesa tnlngs, ,i‘,:_-i_ _=;h_

,EThese structure maps,'aq_l-said, qﬁr'puréésEJiﬁjJ:

e




fering ocur map is to determin, or just to show,

rh

i 4 1 o

j “”, 2 t

3 these are tihe limits of the pool.

.y
[0}

e devaloped limits of the pool without saving that

LA

o 410 Were you taking the net feet of pay at the well

=0 .

bore, six inches out of 320 acres, and taking the

Yin
] Yy

,_*w
i
RN
[
wn

Sena T . . _ . -
3 6 -. water saturation, a six-inc¢h core ocut of 320 acres,

]
}
w

7 - and applying this formula throughout the-entire 320
acres. when you determined the reserves?

9 (A This would be one way of doing this, but as I said

i bmiaind Bkl
-meier 1

dearnley

10 at the end of my discussion before, our formula may

;
? ’ .
i : 1t contain some gray areas which are subject to
» : g
iT " o . V T
. 8, 12 refinement, but this would be one way of doing it.
L z - -
: ¥ s - : ‘
S 3 9 13 . I am not saying this is the best way to do it,
8 = X g : _
P a o ) . . .
i S 2., 14 we feel this is one equitable way to do this.
b4 > x o
; 2 9r _
i < =) ) - . A .. ‘
i ; i3 15| #¥R. NUTTER: I have nothing further.
d 5_3; 15 MR. PORTER: Any further questions?
- -R-B | - B "CROSS-EXAMINATION
LG x <3 . o : .
i ¥ sz .. S ST . g R B .
; g Ssuw g T o i e
= % $3 18 |BY MR. SPANN =l
iz R el PR BRI - } . . L IR 7
L g 2119 [0 ir . Raney,. you are a petroleum engineer.-and no
w I s Smen o _ LT T
a = 3¥ 20| “-l-geologist? - e N L s
: m °g et N : = , T B el
! = ox9 LT T s T : - ERE '
i 2 o A L L . : ’ . S N
a gy arfhoocXest L | : e R It
: g 0% . B SIS DI - RS S
; - Sl e I . . T :
.. = 33 22 1 Q- “~7 So~you-aré not basing any of your recomnmendations or -
. < . - ——_— R R - . - e T
; £ 0z . S e - e ) T I " e .
= J o P "~_~_}.: 1,'- --“_" L - . -. . . - e o B
: i 2 °2c . - opinions- on geoclogical data, except as reported to
g g9
B : H 7 23 S . . : , - .
: : Z: . __::-' 47.'&:_ - 1"-=_'V";/.:.;~ * :‘_"";‘_'_A . - . - ' s : . » CoL - . ’ N
8 22 24 " "\you by -your geologists? . SR , T
w Nk . P - . - - . I R

Hre
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25| A ‘irhgfldé?iﬁféféiétations’ére my work and the maps
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RS

_:)l 1l 0 And you are not prepared to say at this time
3 _ 2 whether all of the wells in the Morrow field, as
3 3 included in the outer extremeties of the £ield by
) 4 the Cil Conservation Commission as a result of their
3 m 5 ' nomenclature Hearings, all of those wells are |
,3 :54 6 producting f::om the same source of supply or a
- :t: 7 common reservoir?

.=

3 aE:» 8 A No, I am not prepared to say that -- are yqu referring
é; 9 to the. limité I have élaced on the two maps.? A
} . E 10 0 Well, thdse limits are the limi-t;-you are familiarg
} = TR with, |
% é g 12 A No, they are the de'velopec?; limits of the poo.l and
] % g 13 by this I mean these are developed proration units.

. - :

} .‘ § §§ 14 Q But you are not prepared to say and have no infbrination
. ; ;é 15 v to support an opinion that all of these wells 1n this
i L " so=called field are producing from the same source
3 g‘ %‘;’ ] _ ofvlsupp.ly?' ' S S
- g 2% 18 A - I am not prepared to say that. »I ‘ B
] . g gg 19 Q', We wov‘ have to knaow. ‘that before we- would know )
g E‘f: §§ 2| ".'whethex-‘-;ch;.s pror‘at’:v_on formula.» of YQursf—‘should be
e § §§ 21 - put into efffect 'énd ‘whether the field should be
G o . . : -

g - » E: Eg 22 i _prorated at all, isn't that true9 - _ ~ |
g g gg 231 | MR. KELLAHI\I‘ I am g01ng to object to thJ.s ,

: iy z N S
; _ é ég 24| . line of questlonlng. "It is dxrectgd toward a- latexj'al X ._ : ] ,
3 - | 25 éttack on a pr:.or Order of ‘this Commission. deflnlng the ]
1
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Q (By Mr. Spann)

horizontal limits of the Morrow §a§ pool which is

not a question before the Commission in this Hearing.
MR. PORTER: Objection sustained.

One of thne factors, as I understand

it, in your proposal -- let me get back to your

proposal, you say it is based on reserves and the

property under each lease; what do yoh mean by that?

A The properties are factors included in the propose&

formula. These would he effective feet of pay, the -
porosity, water saturation in the area as determined

by the area's proration units,.

Q. You mean by reserves under each proration unit; is-

that right?

A Yes.

Q And we can't determine that factor until we know the

feet.ofspay'under(each well and so forth, is that

.. true, as determined from your log?

A~ This would be- one-third, this is part of the reserve
X ;defefminationqu the original gas in place. - o
Q. " Does-the. question of whether the wells or the .

" formations- under the wells, communication. between
-wells, is-that a factor in determining reservoir

_reserﬁes, of do you do;it Strictly byil&gs?

I make this assumption from the data which we were --




SR NG e A M e e

-~
e AR R T
-

et ever e T A T S W

TR T

o

!n_ S ‘ bR o )

———
n ,
i Ben

-Meler

dearnley

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 3IMMS BLDG.e P.0, BOX 10929 PHONE 243+0601 s AL SUQUERQUE,

[NEW MERICO 87103

FIRST NAT!O‘NAL BANK BLDG. EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW'NiEX|CO.87108

3V

10

11

12

13

14

15
;16~;
17
18

19

21

22

23

Q

”:QilL<méke{fhe same objection. This isgén:éftaék'dh'é b

 the same;&ommonxsouxce of - supply. . E .;g 

And you apply this over the entire proration unit

of 320 acres assuming there is communication between
wells and between unit rights?

Yes.

And if it is indiéated that there is no communication
thenfyﬁg; proposal would be defective with respect to
at least that factor?

I peréoﬁglly.havecno“¥;ason>to believe they are not.

connected, but I have done some correlation work in

attempting to see why someone else produced more than
others and for that reason, I assume they are all
cOnhected, I

Did vou have any geolegical information as to

whether the wells on your Exhibit 1 which shows the

Morrow -formation, whether the-wells-in--Section 2, - -

TF*¥ifSectién%23, Section 27, are in -the-“same pool and

- producing from the same reservoir, a common source - .
.- of supply, -as the wells in the east? = i . s

- "MR. KELLAHIN: -If the:Commission plgéée},r"

~ideterminétioﬂ of this Commission.that’the wclls'are=in971 .

“ ‘MR, PORTER: We ‘will sustain the objection.

“If the Cbmmissigh'élease;*iéfiy

‘order to deteimine that correlative
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S50 the-other.;nterested partLeS’naturally d1d'nqt haveen}

in. that respect.

rights are being protected -- you have no geological
characteristics of this field and the wells that are in
it, and it is necessary to determine whether there is
communication between wells and if geologically there
is evidence that there is not, then, of course, the
question of whether in pfotecting correlatiﬁe rights you
heed tovprerate, and this is important and is the reason
why we are suggesting tﬁis evidence should be considerede'
MR. PORTER-V Mr, Spann, the pools have been

outllned and the boundaries determlned in the usual manner
and the qumission deternines pool boundaries.

n Now, there has been no teetimenyfpﬁt into the
record concerning separation of certain wells from the
poolvas it is defined and, in fact, that question is not

within the calling of this_Hearing, it hassnot been

'~_edvertlsedhfand‘the:eris'ﬁosx‘ LCatLOn oy ‘the peop;e wno :

requested that this case be contxnued and readvertised to .

be. heard before the full Commxssxon, there was no 1nd1catlon

j_at that tlme that any klnd of questlon would be raxsed as

“to the'pool boundarles, whether they were proper or not,

notice and so the Commission will sustain therbjection‘w

vandrfeqﬁeStjthet”ydu‘pursue some other linefef?questipning

‘yfglfjfﬁf;fSpann, the Commission”has made'a;priqr’ﬁ
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1

determination that these are proper boundaries of the
pool. The Commission has absolutely no objection to
anyone filing an application to be heard by this Commission

to show that any one or all of the wells are producing

from separate reservoirs, but I am simply stating that

that is not within the calling of this Hearing, to make
that determination., ‘

MR, SéANN: Théiquéstidﬁ'oftthe bﬁgér bouﬁdéries
has already been determined and we cannot-gd“béyonéfégét
determination here? " |

MR. PORTER: Th?ipoql boundaries w;:é egtabiished
as 4 result of a Hearing. | |

MR, SPANN: All iight. i
Q (By Mr. Spann) Mr.<Raney,‘you'have;'qf céﬁ;se,'based

your'rec§mmendations th%t there be prorgéésning«in=-
this fiéld on theféétuéhat:£h§_prddﬁétion from-ﬁhe
weliS»has been completed and Qxéeéds’the mgrketvdémandt

~ the.reasonable mafkeﬁﬁdémandﬁ?y T >';;i~u-._}if$;’

A _Thosé a£e our - recommendations.and they are.-based on-

three things: to conserve reservoir energy and

“naturalreserves andféo'protéct>the.corie;ative rights

- of all interested owners. in this.poolﬁi?f;af'

Q.'f?Bdtiin‘brdet ﬁo’detétmine whether we are protecting

s Ly

’ﬁiéorréiéifvé rights we_ha&e tovgﬁow whether;>in4thé“j,

§bsen§é,of proration, one well.might“drﬁihfanoﬁﬁéti”‘fﬁji




189

o 1 we2ll or another adjoining acreage; isn't that true?
‘3 3 2 A Well, we feel that in general the two Exhibits which
3

we have of the Morrow and the Strawn fields show that

S

they were completed within those limits,

T
!

(4.
Q

You didn't answer my question. You have assumed that

a P 6 in protecting correlative rights you must prorate in
g ‘ ,
— 7 order to keep certain wells from draining other wells;
) as :
' g; 8 is that true?
- o 9 A Yes,
] ==
j s 10 Q That is the idea of it; isn't it?
S a> .
- = 11 A Yes.
= § s 12 Q So unless we know that is happening or will happen
L g e 1 in the event we do not have proration we can't really
» X
7 3 u
: § s 14 respond as to whether we should have proration; can we?
>v' .. e | 1~ ey B :
2 3 za '
é a
y ds 18 A I think so.
Q- gx
£ & . :
3z 16| 0 If the characteristics of:the field or the information
: g ig 17 available is insufficient to determine whether one
wola .
l £ gy s . « < s
I 5 3§ 18 ~ well is-draining another well we cannot determine vwhether| -
H w4 . B C el A "' . - .
§J % ;E 19 ‘. proration would be necessary to protect cCorrelative -
< gt N T Tt TEn e e DU ' B :
} $ 8% 20 . rights.. . 0 T oot :
P =3 I T Lo LT Bt S .
; = o S L o A o ST ;
§ é 82 21 A . Well, we-are producing:out of the same formation which
‘J - dZ o - - - - ;"_-‘- - . . . - _‘~._. . ___( '_-
a0 S ca T e S . PR e
! H] 3; 22 is. the Morrow and according to our Exhibit 2, this.
! z 0z . L i s ) . . S
0 o a2 ‘ r s q - U . -
93 z ;; 23 © 77'is a broad interval ‘and  this is the assumption we
E 3 % R N Ll el e T
S 22 24| ~  “have made that these are at some point- correlative
3 “osu - - e - ST e
: 25| = < :"and there are some wells that are correlative that -~ - |
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-,,gndﬁébtain;aAbottom hole sample and. send

“ the.lab-to determine at what poiptfthé=:eserﬁoirﬁ.f~ﬁ

are producing from thes sane inﬁerval.

Ydu are assuming that because these wells have been
completed in the sawme formation, that there is
communication betwezen these wells: ié that correct?
Yes,

And that is the basis on which you are saving we neecd

to prorate to protect correlative-rights, is that

“right?

It is one-third of thefiéasons;~

The o;hér réésons you éay we need to prorate is to
prevent waste? o

Yes.,

In this field, based on the information availablg,
why is it necessary toibroraté to'prevent waste?

I have no technical data to»deﬁermine at what poiﬁt’v

the waste would occur, at what pressure point, and

this requires someone spending some money to go out -

Sit to .

pressure is likely to begin to-drop out. .

At this point we do not have enough information to .’

'

. Qetermine whether proration is necessary to prevent.
+waste?

" Nothing other than Qutftechnicai baékgioﬁpds tha€i:;




N‘r, - "" , .ii.“,.l.' TG !

A > ik o i 1‘1. -’ R

v

o AL et e

S

R ARG

AN AR L
;5

[e o]

i

.
G
|
“

-Moler

dearnley

SPECIALIZING IN1 DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TIESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

200 SIMMS BLDG.e P,O, BOX 1002 ¢ PHQNE 243-06010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

" FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST¢ALBUQUERQUE, NE'W MEXICO 87108

10

1

12

13

21

22

23

PAGE

191

-Q

A

- “concerned, they can

1th.reéérvoitfdamage,:but you will;leave5fec09érable7"

drop the pressure in the raservoir there has to
pe some change from gas to liquid;

But we haven't made tests to determine whether that
is occurring yet in this field; have we?
No.

insofar as the

Now, Commission's authority is

prorate production when the

‘reééonable market demand exceeds -- I mean the

’?iAprqductioh,exceeds the. reasonable market demand;

is that right?

'And the testimony so far is that there-are two

purchasers in the field, one can take all the

production from the well which it has under

contract and the other within seven days, will

be able to do so also; so we have a situation wherein
seven déys from now the market demand will take cére
of all the production.

Now, under those circumstances, there is no - -

_bé$iszf§f ptoréﬁioning;fis there? ff;;i£; :;1: f{;;i
_gﬁo£hi£§.ot@ef!thap_5ﬁét dgr-beiief tha;;if'yoﬁ  5;

producé a Qéll»ﬁg’én_éxﬁéssivé;capacify éhen y§ﬁ
':ﬁiii-égﬁsé réSerQQi; daﬁgge. ) T e

ReSé?V°i_r damage? . - .. . el

- o~ - EE N . R P é
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_ ' il ¢ But that is under the well that is overproduced;

3 2 isn't it?
_ 4 0 If you don't own that well it shouldn't be of concern
3 v 5 to you?
3 = 6 A Nothing other than an industry-wide interest in

:__ 7 consexvation.

» 2 :

] = 8 B CROSS~EXAMINATION
: L]
= 9 BY MR, HUNKER:
: = 10 o) In connection with your Pennzoil well, Mobile 12,
’ . m ) N .
; ] = 1 to you know how much gas you have produced from that
ii 8 . 12 well up to the first of March?
o - z -
5 '
. 83 13 A I don't have the figures offhand.
$ - > X -
B W ) . . )
]1 g §§ 14 Q We have been informed that you have produced 1,830,936
« . 3 25 : ’
1 S uS 15 MCF. of.gas from that well during 1971 and through the
. g o3 : ’ ~
_1 5% 15 month of February, 1972; would that be an approximately -
E Lo v w

- 2z

o .

} £ 13 17 accurate figure? .

u :z - ' . o . )
Ak S st , ‘ _ | N

‘ § 3 18|]. A - I have no idea-of what you are talking about -- out -
v 5.23 19 “ .. of the Morrow or the Atoka? ‘
- w Ik . : oo :
3 3 f;": 20| - Q- -~ I am-talking about . the Atoka..
b . r -5 . B . R . ’ : B
w X 2 B : - .- E ’ o .
§ 37 21| A - The atoka is not under consideration.

x', a 3‘3 22 Q- You -were talking about conserxvation, Mr. Raney..

»f < - . e
a ' A :g 23 - MR, KELLAHIN: I object to the guestion. The = -
: B 2 - : . S . : S
- ;E 24 | - Atoka.has no bearing on prorationing the Morrow gas-pool. -
- as1 %% MR, PORTER: Mr, Hunker, your questions should « -
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Le direéted to the Strawn formation rather than the

Atoka, the Strawn or the Morrow formations are under

consideration now and there ara no othexr considerations.
HUNKER:

MR, It really doesn't make any

difference, my question went to the matter of conservation .

of gas under any particular pcol. I am interested in this
fellow's theories and I wanted to know whethex ox not
Pennzoil regarded that amount .of production as being

conservation. » o R St

THE WITNESS: 1.830,936.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, there

ha; been no-  foundation laid and on.the basis.sf Qhé; tﬁé
Commission could determine wheﬁhér there is any damage to
the Atoka or hot, there has been no specific te;timonyl

fér this Commission in regard to the Atoka and it is not-
é#bject for consideration in this césé and we have to
object to the quéétiﬁn;‘  L : : _; 7:; . -

MR; PORTER:  In this case the Commission feels

" that the Witness- should try to answer the qﬁéétidn'aslu}

el R

"long as“it‘haS‘to~dO'with.céhéervation.

A. T can Just genera117e as to how much 1t lS maklng.

It is maklng somethlng less than two mllllon cublc

*ffoet a. day whlch would be 730 000 000 a year.ii

._,_"' .

What lS the poxnt of your questlon

MR.

PORTER:

- Mr

aEHunker? S f*f%;ff%; 'ﬁlw S
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%lll 1 ‘ MR, HUNKER: My point was we weée-informed -
5 :
3 2; that the well had actually prodvced the 1,830,000 MCF

3/ and I would like to know if this is true, would this

4| constitute conservation in the witness' opinion?

;i oo - 5| A It would not be but I am sure that you are completely
N 6 ~ wrong, the well is not that gocd.
3 - 7 .7 . MR, HUNKER: Thank you.
3 = 3 MR. PORTER: _Nowf-Mr. Spann, you may proceed.
2 = : . - .
g;, o @ (By Mr. Spann) - The Morrow formation is not producing
;3 = 10 any recoverable hydro carbon liguids at this time,
ij} - 11 .- the wells in the Morrow formation; is this true?
i 2 R 2] A . Yes -- they pfédhcéfé«small amcunt.
k] - o .
[ 5 = -
:] % § 13 Q  How small?
foy - s 2 N
1 8 25 14 A . Enough so it won't evaporate in the pits. Our
i > 3o
;; i e 'JJE i ’ .
: 3 Zo 15 - wells are producing approximately less than a barrel
» Yoy
] 5 33 |
£ = b
EJ g §§ 16 a day.
g] ' o 3@ o Q There is no problem about preventing waste insofar
3 % > . : -
[ L o
. s ak a . . '
: _ 2 35 18 as hydro-carbon liquids is concerned and for the - -
L 2 29 S o . o N L
R ™ o o . X B . L . 3 . . . . -
%3 2wl 19 .~ purposes of prorationing this Morrow formation this- .
i v o . . i
i 3 Ik Lo : o R . - P L o
Ei é F 01 - - -is just not enough hydro carbon liquid to-worry about?
x —g ) B . B
P 2 5a A ‘I don't know.
i 2 e, 21 _ i S
i 3 9% ’ ’ : ’
%} g o .Q- Less than a barrel a day?
T ‘: 3‘3 22 A’ - v _ P
¢ a2 | ‘A~ - I don't know. : e
8 g 20 o s T L Tl e T , SRR i
LA 24 Q You. think then that it is necessary to proration . [ ™
w o I A /».‘,‘_- . - "_, e . ) : B 1~‘ ] = '-/_:..\:_ ;' S " - .
E}' - _ % . this 'Morrow. field, this.pool to prevent waste in -: o
: : 25 T e A A - - . " 3. Lo T LR J
TRt T T
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1 in recovering hydro carbon liquids, or don't you know?
2 A t is to prevent waste of total hydro carbons.
3 0 Gas and liquids?

4 A Yes, both.

.

.E‘ 5 MR. SPANN: ©No further questions.
52 6 MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any
e 7 questions?
— ,
"9 2= ' ‘ ’
as 8 CROSS-EXAMINATION
= : - .
. -
- v ') BY MR, LeBLANC:
Y [ = ] N ‘
- §§ 10 Q Do you intend that this formula also be adopted for
- a> - ‘
! _ 11 the Morrow?
é_‘ '3-; sz A Yes, both for the Strawn and the Morrow.
i £.e ' :
:* § § 13 0 So I might follow this, you are not presentinq today
§ > X : - '
Q S gn 14 individual net feet of pay or individual porosity.
H ] 2 '
i I 23
Z s w8 15 or individual water saturation for each ‘well, are
£ 3 16 you:
2z . ' f7yv 2 : . .
o Eg 17 A No, because s would like to:see this done hy a
X eo : - e . : . RS
3 a o S S .o e
L z §§ 8! - Commlttee;‘ o . -“*ﬂi; L
= 25 o . ' TR ARt -
¢ r Se -
-J 5 §§ 19 Q. Are you suggestlng that a Comm:ttee take the place
w IF .
R Q g v - T - - .
-3 z 3o 20 f;e_.of and be used in lleu of the.CommLSSLOn? » .’}':a f
L I:-:A~ 2 g . ;~_- i - o i - i g. ; Lt - :j-
- Z oa 24 *Az;,'No, a- Commlttee of operators and 011 Conservatlon f'- 1
. = .X L s R N
g3 °% T o ' o _‘» ] POl AR S
J § 23 22 - COmmlSSlon personnel T _}_’Jr' .
: £ 03 : S y R SR T R i
] 2 é% 23 ;Q;ﬁ; Just take for 1nstance if there ls a dlspute ori;ﬁJ:,;wf
§ CHE -0 o . . 4 B
- > | z - -
) ) g gg 24 a dlsagreement as to pet feet of pay 1n a well, wouldlc>;
} 2 this be detexrmined by seventy-flve percent vote or
Qo0 inie - T
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%13 1 sixty=-five percent, or one hundred percent; how
i ' 2 would this be detexmined?
' 3 A This would be done also by the Committee. The
“3 4 Committee would set up the ground rules as to what
3 ity 5 to do.
o 6| Q Out of curiosity, suppose someone disagrees with
3 oo 7 ~ the ‘ground rules?
p S .
3 ey 8 A They would be simply to determine what the Committee
: :
S 9 would work by.
3 a>
— 10 Q Are you suggesting that the Commission would also
n e i1 : be present and therefore also have control of the
: g - 12 : Committee?
- - : :
: % ° 13 A We feel we want them to contribute but not carry ',
b y X _ ._
: S =, 14 the whole load.
5 62 ’
55 < 2o R . .
g : f S 18 Q For instance, if I happen to disagree and it only
x 2z L.
i o oX% ) -
jj g 55 16 takes a seventy~five percent vote, . are vou suggesting
2 b 51;1
¥ o~ = 22z . . ) -
i s 3‘; e " that the Commission will force that down my- throat,
T . v oZ .
32 18| =~ or what?
| o o J . - . "
] % 5:«5 20 Q .- I don't understand your proposal,:that's my problem.-
; F §?-i 51 ' That was not a question, so I'll go on, -
! ;'o:z R . . _ - . R
i g ‘:i’ 22 You said something about -perforation and net .
- sz : > , o
; 2 éf:f 23 feet of pay,xdid you say perforatlon lnd;cated‘;ne_t
$ é% 24 feetOfpayo R T L e R T
?1 | | A
L 25 :
LB z T A
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Q”"
E

‘5;manner 1n whlch the formula will be done wxll be‘

hear1ng7

What was it you said?

Effective feet of pay would be the interval that
was perrforated, but the effective feet of pay would
not contain intervals above or below which are
separated by some impermeable barrier.

Are you suggesting that if a well is perforated

at four feet but the loy indicates porosity up

and down the hole, that that well has four feet of
effective pay?

If there is permability above and belowlﬁhe four
feet. | | |

Could you drain»it othexrwise?

I don'‘t knoﬁ;

-Who makes the determination iﬁ-your permability
barriers above égd below the perfcrétion?
-Ou;>stateﬁent’wééitpét-these.problems~w;uld bei>‘

determined'by,the.individualAbnerators and:subjeCt'

<«‘to the review and approval of the Commlssxon.

Are you sugqestlng that the proratlon formula be 5‘;,

adopted as a result of a Hearxng, but the real

‘\‘.-

by a prlvate meetlng and not as a - result of a publlc
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: in:-back rooms, as Mr.

another Hearing after the Committee makes its

recommendations,

Q But vour racommendation is not to have a public

hearing so each operator will know what the other

operavors are doing, but to have a private meeting?

A Of ' the Committee made up of operators and OCC

'pefébnnel.
éi‘- How mahy votes wiil an individual operator have in
the éoﬁﬁittee? Will this be based on production?
-What factqrs?
| ‘MR.-KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I
objéct to this line of guestioning. The witness hés not
testified éskto any proposed details of how this would'be

administered, He has merely made a suggestion that it

“-a technical committes. A committee could be set up.and

‘the Commission would work with them.

could be done by the Commission if the Commission 50 deSired‘ B

He has not proposed any private mgetings,[meetings.-

'LeBlandﬁﬁbuldfseem'£63éug§e5£.~, T

r

" MR. PORTER: Do yéu have anything. further on

" this point?

MR, LeBLANC: No, I willleave this point and '

MR, PORTER:; A;eaybu withdrawing you; questi9h?';

. go -to ahqther pointe . LTI an TRl e e

'CQJMR; LeBLANC: _I;@érely want:to_éwiﬁch3§o7gfsﬁ
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Q- You have never'seen a. secondary ga$~unit,

different subject. 1I'm not even asking for a ruling on
the question.
MR. PORTER: You may proceed,
Q (By Mr. LeBlanc) 1Is it vyour intention that allowables
‘be based on gas in place underua unit? |
A - This is what our formgla would be., It would be hydro
carbon core volumé which is the storage of gas and to
" determine the reserves..you would have to go a little
 bit further.
o ?pu wo#ld éetermihgvgéé%in place on eé;h 220 acre
»unit; is thaf.cgrrecgf_' :
A Wé would‘determine Ehe hydro carbon core volume and.
'goAahead on o&ersized aﬁdfnndersized proration units:
-and penalty factors.
Q . How is_thé gas in place under a unit related to the

recovery of hydro carbons?

A ' This is subject to wide contfovétsyfahd-wefdo'not'_‘“

have=$ufficientnproduction pressure hisﬁory.on;these

‘= r’two pools to ‘determine-this.  -We have some  history-

-put not much to determine this. factor. N -
Q ~ You mentioned secondary recovery units,  are these -~

_units that you referred to gas units or oil units?:

A - I_have never seen a secondary gas unit.

_are you

L W . .~

.~ suggesting .an oil formula be used in. a gas pool? .6
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Y17
P _ 1} A In a hydro carbon reservoir.
g o 2| o It makes no difference whether it is o0il or gas,
3 ’ _ 3 each is produced in the same manner with the same
4 effect; is that correct?

L <)

i} gé_ 6 Q Have you prepared isopach information for the Morrow

’.; - '

:: 7 formation, a net pay isopach?
o

'1 =ty 8| A I have not.

- =

ﬁa - 9f{ O do you believe you are able to do so?
i — ‘1901 A I'm not. - - ‘ I U
: ca - :
53 = 11 Q Are you in a posxtlon to dlscuss the xnd1v1dualfwﬂ o w
23_ 12| characterlstlcs of the 1nd1v1dual wells in the

] 13 Morrow formation today?

14| A What type of individual characteristics?

13 Q . Let!sAjust,takedthe wells in‘SectionVZ.hﬂthé

e s

16 '~-._: Southewest Quadrant the éorinne-Graée Guadanaéo;and

17 o ~the Grace-Humble, w111 you glve me your. oplnlon as to

picd ol

18 B which are the effective pays underlylng those wells?

19 «A'”?fN04*beéauSé~I don't:have the data.withﬁme;L}"°'—”"'}';r

";‘.‘;i , R
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20 ;éffﬁ;ihe porOSlty underlylng each well‘>
%; 21 3 ' -1 don t have. any data thh me,’
13 ;2 »Q;‘Wiéoﬁld you-détermine it? ‘
3 93 A S I"é§ﬁ1d" de:te:‘:mir;e it. o o . }
: 24| 9 Do you have 1nforﬁatlon w1tn you wlth referehcé‘toyyt;ﬁ;% i
3 s . :_‘the Antweil-Littls Jewel and the«»Antwell-Allen :.n |

i:o_;»rl

N SR




"r.~'.: ,vi ‘ [ ‘3‘ ‘K‘ - i; i? ‘. -:~.‘ﬂ
T ).L ’
[s0)

,j S
S,
. as
3 as
=

|
ey
B =
@  W—"
<
oS
-

e A 15 YT R ST A R R L e N e e e
¢ .
Ll s, mad
'

it s LA
iy s

‘,.;.,n e l

SPECIALIZING INy DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TﬁSTlﬂONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

200 SIMMS BLDG.s P.O. BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 243:66018 ALBUGUERQUE,

NEW MEX{CO B7103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTEALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

11

12

13

14

. 16

17|

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

PAGE

201

10|

A

o I ptesume you'ﬁhink théyVare d}fferent?fg»i . vi‘i};;g

'applied to each bne? o

Section 3172

Mo,

Would you give me a general dsscription of the Strawn
gas pool and what type pool it is and how thick it
is, a general description?

The thickness I figured on was two lles'nf
aoprox1mately forty to fthy effective feet of _pay.
Could you glve me a like description for tﬁe Morr:ow'>
The sandstone is hlghly senSLtlve.tobwaée# aﬁd this -
ié m}fhﬁinjééﬁéefn; gﬁé'thé §eﬂéf$l.quaigﬁy';h&'tﬁéﬁ
approxlmate total from rop to bot+om of tge oay is -
about one, hundred to two hundred feet thlck coverrng
the field and each individugl has its owﬁ\pay which

you can determine -- I'm not saying that ‘some wells

have 150 feet of pay and some ten.

" Jould you say that the Strawn has identiqalfpréduqing

characteristics as the-Morraow? =~~~ _ T 0T )
No.. ) : -

Because I feel both. can ‘be 1nterpreted.‘§;.,; %;}

. MR. LeBLANC:- That's all

- "MR. PORTER: Any further questlons of thls'

_xet'you-belieﬁé the: same formhlé’cbuldfbé;succeséﬁuili;*'*'

e wAT
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4_19 A 20 < I
1 ;
witness?
2
CROSS~EXAMINATION
3
BY MR. STEVENS:
4 s .
: Q Regardless of discrepancies that you might have of .
5 . . .
ol core volume it is your opinion that the Strawn field
o 6| , X -
i should be prorated on the basis of reflecting reservs%
[ A ) ) .
P ,7 and then core volume being a reasonably valid basid
= _SA for such interpretation?
: ,
o 9 A Yes,
= 10, -+ "MR, STEVENS: That's all.-.
.. n Zie -~ CROSS EXAMINATION
o LT e - e -
£2 1| py Mr. raMEY:™
« > =
z
S g 13 Q Mr. Raney, you have three factors, efreﬂtlve feet
x ou '
- [~} s
; 55 14 of pay, porosity, and water saturatlon, these cowild
I 2o
o
<« a0
z §§ 15 all be hlchlv COntrOVer31al.
E g : : : e e e
EoWEL L T ’ B
u %i_ﬁi 'ij"WFor 1nstance, 1f you made a.plck on the Antwskr~ P
0% - B . Lx -
WS e N REE . PR -
% f%‘ll”‘ '”welivyour‘flgures may‘be dlfférent than Antwe11'~" z
i 25 18 'flgures. A . - - T T j
B Yo - . o ST T |
3 H 19 ‘A" If you used the same- guldellnes as far as porosxty' ;
Z o< T %
4 o~ W ’ L
S s 20 ~ "and the same relatlve locatlon to determlne poras)l?f '
[e] e
g X2 ) g o
z Oa . '
£ %2 2 - and water saturation you.would come close.» This: |
3 °% T |
o Omn ) . R -
e 53 2 ’is possibly where it could be done better by a -
5 oge 23 i‘jCommlttee. o
< ?,s—b ST o ) : ‘
(5 “ s |
g 35 4 “xLet's assume that the - operators and the OCC perscnﬂff”““"vgj
25 | - ?“ got together) how long do you thlnk 1L would takez ;:;Mn”_;




AL R A S A o

v B s O oo N

i Lead

ﬁ m t i

i

dearnley

Cep e

ra
Vi
i

-Metel

NEW MEXICO 87103

SPECIALIZING INi DEPQSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EAST ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX1CO 87108

200 SIMMS BLDG,e P,0. BOX 10926 PHONE 243+06010 ALBUQUERQUE,

10

11

13

14

15

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE . 203

. 'Two .out:0f three things werare interested

' :eveﬁ.withfa-unit‘ltdSn{E'know whéthe# yQu”dbpld do'

pvonl of this size for them to get togethex? How

long does it take for an engineering committee to

resolve all factors of a formula used in a secondary
recovery unit?
In this hydro carbon core volume I don't think ‘it

would take too long with the number of wells we

‘have and we could determine this without txrying to

determine what would be best for evexyone concerned.
Most probably about a week.
If these factors could be determined wouldn't you

have the groun&work for a unit formed already?

‘That would be one-item taken care of.

So why not form a ﬁn;t»and>then you would not have
to prorate? It may be easier to form a.unit than
try to reéolve these=féctors..

What would be the aim of a unit?

Then it wou1d be under onéVOperaﬁor'aﬁd;yuur-Withf
drawals could be set up on a ﬁniéorm bésiéf 

in are

conserving- energy and conserving natural rreserves,

fthis'btjnbt without Commission regulation;-in féct)f

' I don't -think you coﬁld;;,' S T

- -

'MR. RAMEY: That'é‘all_the éﬁestions;i have. -

R A
i

MR, PORTER: Anyone else? .:._
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CROSS=EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPANN:

Q Listening to your testimony to the last series of
questions, I get the impression that we need more
-information in ordexr to determine these factors

that you suggest here in your formula; isa't that

true?

Ak' 'Not in the formula, we have logs on.eacﬁ.well thatj,7~.ﬂ
have heen comnleted. T ? -

Q Well, don't you have to make sone ettex.tggts“ér,

evaluations before you can determ;ﬁe thei§3rious
factors that are in your forﬁula? N o
A No, sir.

MR. SPANN: That's all.

' CROSS=-EXAMINATION .

BY MR. LeBLANC:
Q- Wlllyou refer to Section 31 and the two wells
_completed ine that Sectlon, one well lS completed

—'f?, in the northwest quarter dnd one well 1n the » :ffif

'if southeast quarter- isn t that correct’

A“ . Yes. ﬁf'lt o ',;3 H’f_f:_;77"~*;;1_f*~"”f;
Q » I have an ownershlp map, I don‘t know if lt is

fg;wcorxect, but presumable'it 13.1 The name Merchant «f_fQ’

Q.; appears in the northwest - the northeast and there L
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_the cher f-ctors heain

il?half tlmes the other well’

along with the name of Gibson properties. I

assume these are separate mineral owners each in
his own quarter section and I don't know that to
be a fact, but let mé make thééiéssumption.

Und;r your proposal limiting allocations
based on net effective pay, and taking the west
qgadrant, whoever o&ns‘ﬁhat rp?aity would share in

therxodtction’from(WhateQér-weIl'his acreage is

'alloéétéd to under the- 320 acre unit because it

seems the 320 acre uﬁits ﬁith_those'two-well
locations Qould run éither eastlwest‘or nbfth-south;
wouid it follow tﬁat ﬁhe sharé_bf’productioas and
royaltieé depended oﬁ‘wﬁiéh“well ﬁ;s acreage was.
atﬁéched’to?

Proration units are set up and dedicated -~ I believe

you?are actually getting out of my~lihe of experience. .

I don' t have any idea what you are talklng about.

’ Proratlon units are set up and aselgned to the i

L 320 acres runnlng north~south ox east—west.y'”.  ;-:Eff'

:If one of the wells had twenty-flve feet of perforat:on'—

- and the other well had ten feet of perforatlon, all

;'Qater-saturation, would the well with*twéht&-fiVei:L:

" feet. perforatlon have an allowable of twpfaqé dnéf' €
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tract @eans each"protatiOn unit. Now, the'best;evidénce-

_that'h

A You assume that an operator is going to perforate
all he has at one time and this would be ali he
was entitled to.
Q You would have this situation with wells only
1,320 feet aparxt?
MR. KELLAHIN: X object to this line of
questidninq. ‘It is ditected toward an attempt to allocate

production to individual owners within proration units

~and this is no concern of the Commission. 'This involves

4

private contracts and the Commission cannot pass on that

" kind of gquestion.

‘MR. LeBLANC: May I respond?
. MR. PORTER: Yes.

MR. LeBLANC: Granted that is trué, but my

"Question merely illustrates that if you base your allocation

-formula on the feet of perforatidn-e? if Ivhad_iﬁouacres

I would much rather my 160 acres be attached to that well

witg;twenéy—five-feet of perforatidh than the other well

‘of-fen:fee#;dfgperformatiqn.ﬂ;.5 f;?}ii; B

"Téfme«this illuétrééés the iﬁValidithof‘usin§ 
feet of perforation.

. MR. KELLAHIN: It is the duty of the Commission

to determine the reserves underlying each tract and each

. P S
- Y

as:bgéﬂibffe:éd}at tﬁls;héariﬁg haé‘beeﬁmdfferéd.*_

o - | . SRR P
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acreage -factor.

’vQLiliLet's go- back to the southwest quarter of the sameE;“' 1

- T

on behalf of Mr. Antweil and on behalf of Pennzoil. They
are tne only two who have offered any evidence whatever.
Now for the Commission to, at this point, attempt to
allocate within proration units poses an impossible task
and we don't have any information on when such calculations
could be-ﬁade.

The objections Mr., LeBlanc was making would -

apply to any proration unit which has nothing but the

MR, PORTER: The Commission considers it a .;
propét question, would the witness proceed to try and
answer the question? »

A The proration units are set up and it‘doesn'ﬁ make
any difféxence whether you“are on ac?eage or not'_
_ if the proration unit is sét up -and you have 320 .

. -acres with ten feet of pay, it would still-be based .

- N

f‘]?mayxbe, 1s entltled to as much because the reservoxr

,qualxty ig not as good under there..a;>»_¢_} CETET v'w

'2{Sect10n. Sectlon 31. Assumlna I am a royglty»gwner,-

i’fln the southwest quarter and there 1s not a well

D

‘fon my tract and I look to the north to a’ CPrtaln 37

T s ,(:_r- -

. i-;d;stance and see a well w1th a certaln thlckness,
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and let's assume it is twenty~five feet, and then
I look to the west and I see another well the same
distance away, and let's assume it has ten feet of
pay, and I have no well; are you telling me that I
have twenty-five feet or ten Ffeet allowance?

How do I know what I have?
Well, there would be no way to tell with§§t a well.
I assume if there is a(&el} in the nprthﬁééﬁ~and‘€:7
well in the southeast ihere would be nb”otheriwéi1§5
drilled because cf th¢:520‘acre spacing.
Approximately how far apart are those two wells..
in Section 317? ”
Maybe 1,500 feet, I doh't'kho;.
Referring to Section 2, and the Corinne-Grace
Guadanaco, and the Corinne-Grace Humble, I would -
like you to refer to Ekhibit Nﬁmber 4 and aék you -
if you wiil agree~that.the allowablie 6n the'éés':

well as shown in the Ex hlblt of approxxmately ten

'feet of perforatlon and the other well' as shown,

”5} Jhav1ng approxlmately twentj-flve feet of perforatxon,

'would you accept that as a reasonable statement°

I w111 be glad to let you look at Fxhlblt 4._-

“I don't know whether it is true because 1 wasn't ‘1,*'

‘”;there when you looked at tne 1ogs.¥ I have a lot S

‘?of'logSton :the Humble-Grace and that is. correct.»a‘




Sosid e

P B

i i ¢ § s

T
H &
sam—

e

E

(=5

Qo

=
3

dearnley

SPECIALIZING INt DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPEAT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

200 SIMMS BILDC, ¢ P.C. BOX 1092¢ PHONE 243-6601 0 ALEUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST«ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

[oY

10

11

13
14
15
16
17
1

19

21
22
23

24

209

FAGE

BY MR. XELLAHIN:

How far apart are those two wells?
Twenty-two to twenty=-five hundred feet, Y don't
know the exac£ locations.v
Then my assumption of ten feet or twenty~five feet
was not unreasonable; was it?
No, but I do know the reservoir quality under the
Humble-éfaée is»much greater than the surrounding
well$. “:;‘

: ’ﬁR;ALeBLANC:>:That's all,

MR. PORTER:

Does anyone have any other guestions?

- REDIRECT EXAMINATION

. Q

in your opinion does poorAvbluﬁé éalcuiations,
as yoﬁ-have suggested, more accuratéiy<féf1ect
.thé reserves;pnderxfiﬁg:thg‘§i§en;tréqt gh;é“;-;
istréighéfééreage?' !f;;;'ﬂ l'»i] B ff } o >
HrYeé,-Sify.t: "

And straight acreaéé'ﬁould be ‘included -in your -

Is perforaticn the basis of determination of
reservoir quality?
No, it is not.

In connection with your study of thé,reservoir,

. e, "
£ fe
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19

be taken care of?
Yes, it would.

Mr. Nutter asked vou in regard to attributing net

feet of pay to 320 acre tracts by six inch well

bores, do you have any other information on which

you can determine resexves?

-No, we do not other than possibkly £ill and dry and

interpretation between wells.

:As done by Mr. Williams?

Yes.

So you are really not at odds with Mr., Williams®

apvproach?

" No, I am not,

Now, in response to Mr, Spann, I believe you said
you prorate to protect one well fromvdraining
another, is that the sum total of correlative

rights, just drainiage or are there other factors

_involved in this that you are familiar:with? —  °

w0

"JA:e:you'familiar-with-the.étatﬁtoii-&efihitigh ofi'_
Q~CO§xé1ative'right?3f ;f:"i?i;t “ﬁﬁ

" 'No, I would appreciate a qui.ck review.

L L

I will give you a quick review, : Correlative means - -

-an opportunity afforded, insofar as it is.practicable

.e A ..

.>to do, to owners of each property in“éfp091”€o '

.. produce without waste a just and,éqﬁitabiéfsﬁare,dfnﬁ“’“;:
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oil and gas or both, in the pool and being an
amount so far as to practicably determine and
so far as can be practicable obtained without
waste., )

Now, the pools where there are more thae one
pipeline connection, is that a factor which might
requiras prorationing to protect correletiveerights?

. MR. SPANN: I object to the form of"the questiog,
We don't need Mr. Kellahin to testify as to that extent.

MR. PORTER- I thlnk the obgect:on 1s well

taken angd it will be sustained.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Are there other factors other than

drainage which effect correlative rights, in your

opinion?

A Correlative rights are being violated when yoﬁeare

being drained.

Q- Yes, adﬁitﬁealy wheh.you are beihg'draineé'ybut

~correlat1ve rxghts are vxolated Mr.*Spann>phrased -

77;the quest;on on ehe basxs that there may not be:

::fcommunlcatlon between the two wells, and therefore, o

1tvwould be lmposSLble*to violate fcorrelatlve

";rlghts under those clrcumstances. :

jAagfiThe only way that T feel lt would be- 13 1f you could

' prove tnere was no communxcatlon between wells._-_\

;/di;"ﬂas that fact been establlshcd in this 90019 . ';ff;?i>
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'Lwas-éalled'asia witness, and testified as follows: -

A Yes.

Q Has the fact that ﬁhere is communication or lack
of communiéation between wells been established in
this pafticular pool?

A I don't think it has been established.

Q In your opinion is an operator entitled to his fair

share of the avéilab]e market?

A Yes. T
Q  Would thaﬁ_be a correlative right, in your opinioﬁ?
A -YeSo

MR, KELLAHI&% No furthér,quéstiéns..

MR, PORTER: Are there any further questiong of
this witness? | - |

(No‘responée.)

(Witness excused,)

{Hearing continues.)
MR. PORTER: The'Hearinglwill_coméﬁld'ordergrf
At thisftime tha Commission will’recSmmendqu;fsphnh.-;"

not.recommend, I don't think he needs a>fé§6mmendation; we

will“fecognize Mr. Spann.

f MR. SPANN: I ﬁould“like to callichafles Miller.

CHARIES P. MILLER, .. .

Py

- DIRECT EXAMINATION
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Mr,

ilould you state your name, your residence and your
profession or occupation?
My name is Charles P, Miller and I reside in Hobbs,

and I am a Consulting Geologist and have been so

- . since 1943,

Have.you previously testified before this Commission

~rand~have your qualifications been accepted?

Yes, sir,
As an expert in the field of geology?
Yes, sir.

Miller, are you familiar with the Carlsbad, the

South Carlsbad Morrow and Soutnh Carlsbad Strawn

‘formations, geological formations that have been

:‘studles you have done ln this partlculaz fleld’

testified about here?

To the extert that I have done considerable work

in there.

>"<;Wou1d you ]ust generally descrlbe what sort of

kS My work lS prxmarlly sampllng and dnalysxs and

1nterpretat10n of 1ogs, that s basxcally my work *E?iﬁ—

-_And have you donewany;consultingqurk-for'Mr, & M:s¥u

:- Grace.inl£his field?%?f”

o
,_.

Yes, for a nnmber of yedrs.
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;quallfled to test;fy.-

'Q'il-(By Mr., Spann) Go ahead. I asked you abdutvthe>

24

that particular field developed?

A Yes, sir. I think niost of us are in agreement that
the Pennéylvanian section is a very badly distorted
and torn up section and with the Commission's
permission I would like to read from a text I have
here,

MR. SPANN: We have overlooked one slight
deﬁail, the witness has not been sworn,

_(Whereupon the w1tness wag swoxn )

Q. ;(By Mr. Spann) Do you recall the queetlons I asked

" you, Mr, Miller,
A Yes.
Q. And if I asked you those guestions again would your

answers still be the same?

A The same.
O Und L%

‘MR, 'PORTER: The Commission considers-Mr. Miller

'Pennsylvanlan formatlon, the characterxqtlcs of the

) way thls partlcular field has developed..Av

- Snn,

J:fVI w111 try to limit i my dlscu531on, but I would llke

"?:wto have perm1531on from the Commlssion to read a
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A
(33

_i;i recognlze._ Thls ls ce:talnly true 1n Texas and-*l

23

THE PENNSYLVANIAN SYSTEM IM THE UMNITED STATES,

This.- book originated with the executive
committee in 1953 and was published under the
authorsnip of Carl C. Branson. Mr, Branson is
associated with the State of Oklahoma as Director

of -~ Geological Director at that time. Mr. Branson

" was chosen as the editor in. chief of this book

N Eastern New Mexlco where deposxclon was almost

24 |

and Mr. Jonn Adams was also on the committge; e
There is a particular point w want to fead
here celative to certain coh@itions offﬁhe |
Pennsylvanian., With your permission I would"
like to read it,
MR. PORTER: Ho# long is it?
THE WITNESS: A paragraph,
MR. PORTER: You may read it.
He is speaking here of the early‘Pennsy;Vanian:
In aréés of~contihudus;éedimenﬁatibh7§§;logicél

tlme lelSlonS are dlffxcult to establlsh and

.unbrokentand-was practlcally contlnuous,throughout

the tlme span in margxnal areas and was noncontemporaneou

on- the ‘basins. and was one of the reasons for the ER

.'-,»» R e
PRNENES e

Pennsylvanlan boundarles, WIth zone fossxls absent *;

% - - .*-‘ O

and stratlgraphlc contlnulty used. At best these

s
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suggestlon that lf we- w«nted to be p031t1ve about

"<1t perhaps a group of’wells, maybe four or flve

methods are recognized in fact, but the establishment
of more precise time tools are widely used and at
worst they are probably precise as to the time

boundaries recognized over equally extensive areas

"‘elsewhere.

In the Sounth- Carlsbad area, particularly
in the lower Pennsylvanian we may have a channel

dip situation. Therefore, in my opinion, the wells

as far as drainage is concerned may be somewhat ~

questioﬂablé* ) N

Ié there any eQidénée.évailable that you know‘of
from which we can determine whether there is
drainage between wells in the Morrow formation as
developed in this field?

Up to the present time I think we have not used any

method that would definitely show that.

. What sort of test would be nécessaiy in order to

do that in your opinion?

" Well, I'm not qﬁélified'here as'a profession&l-cﬁ'“>

o

(ienglneer, although I do have a reglstratlon and I’ _‘"

g am--a member»of that socxetv, but 1 would make the

‘.wells could be shut 1n and one. well that lS central]y

04_~-. -l e
- - [ a - W

rjlocated -- let those wells be shut in- and have them ﬁi‘?‘
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) ' MR.

stabilize themselves and then run a bomb pressure

test in the test well and then open the other wells

and record in the well which the bomb was placed
whether there is é,pressure trap.

That's a way we can establish, I think, to
a_reasonable degree whether there is communication
between the wells inmediately around the test wells.
PORTER: You are talking about bottom hole
pressure?

‘,§HE.QITNESSA '?es,fsif.'

Q (By Mr. Spann) Has any svch test been made"

o your knowledge?

A Not to my knowledge.

0 Now, Mr. HMiller, I will hand you =~ direct your.
;ttention to Grace Exhibit Number 1 in Cause 4694,
Would you logkaaf that and tell me what that shows?

a TWell; along witihh many of my colleagﬁes that'g_
;impiy’my'authority to 'show the struétﬁiégébgition
:ohltgeﬁt§p59f the Straﬁn'lihe,;inegﬁéﬁﬁpuf'iéi-
100 feet. 1f\',‘_ fiF,V?»{ﬂi.ﬁi": L

Q Whaﬁ else does it show? Does it show the ioc&tion

- of the various wells? ' o *v__ SE

which -

A Q.fyes,'ftiéhows the wells and the bésiS‘up6ﬁ

- =the contour was drawn-and all the data that was

-7 5% ‘obtained from electric logs. - 5 do. oo
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A

And Qoes this confirm your descfiption of the
characteristics of'this particular formation?
Well, Mr. Spann, I may be off limits when I answer
this question, but my intexpretation is that‘it
shows a definite structure on the east side and.
on the immediate west side.

It shows a condition separating the wells
in the 'south -end of those two sections, Sections
2 énd 11~ and on the opp051te sxde of these wellsv

in Sectlons 1 and 12.

‘And this Exhibit 1 is in the Strawn; is that

correct? .
That's right,.
And do you have an opinion as to whether there is.

communication between the two wells in Sections 2

and -11 and Sections 1 and 122.
Nobody knoWs«for sure:tﬁe answers until we~make

_{some—posxtlve tests, but my opJnlon at the present

.115_t1me is- that it is- very doubtful as to whether there

’?1s>commun1catlon'between Sections 2 and 11 ‘and

Sections l and 12,

: Do you belxeve the same common source- of supply
,;,k;supplles Sectlons 2 dnd 11 and Sectlons 1 and 12°

‘L‘Tnat 1s—probably true because the Morrow sand is

qulte 51mllar over an exten51ve area., - Now, the ﬁ.,
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gquestion here that vou asked was whether there is
a separate pool or not in the Morrow?

Q In your opinion are those separate pools?

MR. KELLAHIN: I object to this line of
questioning. It is attacking a prior Oxder which determined
a common source of supply and the question would be more
pxoperly presented at another proceeding.

MR. SPANN: I am showing this for the purpose
of just showing the geological formation and the
characteristics of it which everyone else has shown here.

It is hot a collateral attack.

Mé. STEVENS: We would like to object to the
question as it presumes the wells produced in Sections 1
and 12 are produced out of the Strawn and that information
has not been brought into evidence.

MR, SPANN: You are correct, I will withdraw
my qﬁestion.

Q . (By Mr. Spann) The wells in Sections 2 and 1l are
not producinq in the Strawn as you said; is.that
true? |

A I helieve that is correct.

MR. SAPNN: I will withdraw my question.

Q (By Mr. Spann) Exhibit 1 shows the sﬁructure of
the Strawn formation; is that correct?

p:Y Yes.
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1 Q Now, directing vour attention to Grace Exhibit Number
2 in Case 4693, what would that show, Mr. Miller?

A That is my contour of the top of the Morrow section

Boamd Ry el
M

and the base of the Pennsylvanian section.

MR. PORTER: I believe your Exhibit bears the

N
(ot

t R "' o des ﬂ
I
(]

iﬁ‘ 6 w;éngtCaee number. That's not Case 4963, but Case 4693.
if 7 o ¢ MR, SPANN: Mr. Chase, did.you do that?
yi_ 1g§hw 8«; Qtén (By Mr._?pann) Dlroctlng your attentmon then to
j; Vgés‘ 9 Crace\Ethblt 2 in Cas° 4693, would you stateawhat--
;J» ;; 10 o that is-and what it shows? - -
gj = Tu| oa Ih_many respects the structures are quite similar
o é s 12 as those shown in the Strawn. It is drawn for the
ij % 5 13 purpose of showlug the separation in structure.
. > X .- g .
%l- §'§§ 14 Q»" Wuere dld you obtein the informetion thet_is on
L 5'35515 - . . that particular Exhibit? - S e 1f’i;Fg5“:i}‘ )
§83 7 - T - - , T
§ 52”16 A "'It is all based from my interpretation of electric
g . N . o
g 25;17 - _]ﬂ{logs.~'-‘
. S o : i
g gg 18 Qli; Agaln I w111 ask you the questlon, for the purpose B
u o ag - L
§ gg 19 a",?{ﬂof showxng merely the characterlstlcs of thls
o L ’ B
g éi 20 R formatlon. In:your oplnlon is there communication -
< T o0 ' .
§ 52,2i in your oplnzon do the wells in Sectlons 2 and ll -
3 o0Z . . 3 R
§ Ei 22 '”ffthey are orodu01ng from the Morrow, is that correct
z 0z - . ; . N
§ gé- 23 Atﬁ?“That is correct.
2 = .- . P . - S Sl
é §%>24 ‘}Q{g;_As well as the wells xn;Sectlon 1 and 12’- 4

25 57Aﬁ~iuWLth the exceptlon of the Collette well
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Q Insofar as the Mor?ow wells are concerned, do you
have an opinion as %to whether Eﬁe wells in Sections
2 and 1l are producing from the same common
reservoir or source of supply as the wells in
Sections 1 and 12?
MR, KELLAHIN: We renew our objection. Counsel
has said he is merelv doing this to show reservoir
charactefistics. We have no objection to him showing

the characterlstlcs of the Horrow formatlon, but to

that‘s a determination that has already been made- by this

Commission, -~
| MR, PORTER: I think the objection is quite
proper and will be sustained.
MR, SPANN: I would tender this evidence for

the purpose of merely show1ng the characterxstlcs o‘mthe )

fleld.' Mr. Jlller, lf allowed to testl&y,-would testlfyf

that, in hls oplnxon, tne welle in Sectxons 2 and 11 are :

<produc1ng from a- separate source of supnly, or‘reserv01r¥;

» than the wells in- Sectlons 1 and 12

MR. PORTER: Mr.rSpann, I‘believe;we»have‘ruied N
on this eafliér, the question is not before the Cémmiééion}
‘MR;"SPANN:' I an tendcrlng it for the purpose I

stated to show the reserv011 characterlstlcs and I dldn t

It

tender,it-fer the purpose»of showing.this was-not.in;the-i
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) |
1 in the reservoir. I wanted it for another purpose, a
3 ‘ 2 linited purpose, and you objected to my even offering it |
3 3 for that purvose, so I did tender it.
’ 4 Q (By Mr., Spann) Mr. Miller, does your evaluation as

gy
Lo
'
(€1

shown in Exhibit 2 show any separation in the formation

P
v
L

t
G
(=]

based on the contours?

ey
itk
i
i

— 7! A Exhibit 2 of the Morrow?
. 0
as 8 Q Yes,
1 g
] - . T DI
- ey 9 Q Repeat your guestion. _ L o -
s e »siq.k,Qﬁm%"Doesaxt, in.your: opxﬁlon,*7;does<Exh%b1t*2 show -- - " | .
3 = 1y separatlon in the Morrow formation in your opinion?
,3 1% A It shows separation and structure. . »
S 13 o Is that consistent with theltype of formation we
] . 14 have here as you nave described it and as it has
15 been described by the gentlemen who wxote the .book
16 you brought with you?

ELA Yes~.f LI e e

; 18 ‘?bﬁ? Now, what else doeS.EXhlblt 2 showy Mr. - Mll]er if

i l§ ER ‘anythlng - let me ask you ths, whexe does the- |

E '25 j;i‘  separatxon thaﬁ you mentmoned and that is shown 15 R ‘f
; 21 -."your structure occur? . Cquld you point thétgsut_ogi

% 22 - Exhibit 22 o o o B ,'ﬂ_,l ) }g; \
égt 23| A'gthell, lt'S approxlmately in tne northwest?of the -
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24 ;:ff;*southeast runnlng dlrectlj through the west half of

;; _ 25 iR Sectxon 36, 22 South, 26 East, and continulng throudh
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"
W

o) ',' :

?IgfitﬂyQQrtopiniOnfin th

‘. determination.

.‘-twith.ahy_bther“gedlégigt?»}f]°

the west half of Saction 13, South, 26 East and
into the west half of Section 12, 23 South, 26
Last.

Now, based on the information that is available,
do you have an opinion at this time as to whether

this: field should be prorated?

Well, don't misunderstand me, I am a very ardent

.:supéérte; of §roia£ion,_but I think to make
t;pro:atiohing effecﬁivélwe<need to know more detail
.- than' we- acgi;a?iifyz=~xnaa.;‘;;; ‘the present time about . -
-£his.andhl wéﬁié maké thg Suggestion-with ybur
 }§§%@1;5;06;itﬂé%?iﬁ?fﬁé?fté;ts he ruﬁ_to“deterﬁing

the possible communication between wells,

It might be well to say at this time that
I think it would be very advantageous to have that

information..

1h$ve sﬁffiéieﬁE iﬁés}ﬁggi§n»5£ £h;;‘§iﬁélto
;._detérminevﬁhether_thi%lparticqlaf‘pooigéﬁould be
li;brorgtéd?v:>'i- B T |

ji am cértaihiy inciiﬁedttbwfhink thatiwejdb not

' have all the information we need to make that

" Now, did you make your evaluations in conjunction

e Mqtrow thaﬁ{wéﬁdo'not'f;“

YO
M
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-“Ai I worked

.-1-in:Case Number 4963

A No, I hadn't seen any of those bbys to talk to

them until yesterday. I talked to one of the bovs

and his work was already completed and mine was

already completed.

Q You are speaking of Mr. Decker?

A Yes.

Q Were these Exhibits prepared by you or under ycur
direction?
out the data and prepared the drafting; I

prepared the whole thing.

f'f"W“'_uﬁifS?Ath””I’ﬁiilféfférfoace Exhibit -Mamber -

and Grace Exhibit Number 2-in Case

 Number 4964. T S s

MR, PORTER: It's the other way around.

MR. SPANN: 4594 is Exhibit 1 and 4693 is

Exhibit 2.

. . MR, PORTER: Any objections? _‘,_1; T
TR (oteesponseny T T T

MR. PORTER: »They'wili be adhitted,;withgut 5>;:

objection.*l;_ S S »Cfﬁi? * f'§T,_,"-’uf_;i
-fWhereupon, Grace Exhibits;l,and»ﬁ_ﬁére» » .

admitted:in evidence.)

 A MR. PORTER: Does¢j$nyone<thave any quesfions of:jj

" Mr. Miller? . _ -

| CROSS=EXAMINATION - . .. = . o =




PAGE
7 . e
A 1] BY MR. STEVENS:
g 2 Q Mr. Miller, in the statement you read from the book,
* 3 this was concerned with the early Pennsjivanian?
] o 4l A Yes.:
] o 5 MR. STEVENS: That's all.
= 6 CROSS-~EXAMINATION
—] o ;| BY_MR: STAMETS: ' ) o
Bty N . . =
_} -EE 8 Q I notice you have no log on your Exhibit Number 2
- E . .
S 0 I- wonder 1f you have lnformatlon avax]able or—can SR
-] L= ol [ mak_a ;.itx.qvaz‘_,l_qla:lg.-_'_to ~l_r>fi_€_e~_“"a‘S-’th‘;tZ‘!é!—_ point:ithat-you--
= = 'il‘ picked_between:these_yslls?ov;;¥~¢‘»Hlly; T e -
- 2 'ié I noticed some of the peaks were ‘as close as ‘
b E 3 I - - : e :
5 E 3 _ o .
| ¥ E " eight feet toagether and as far -away as sixty feet ]
o . P
v k_.‘ / - :
Syt 5w apart on the same well,
S Z: 14
Z » 22
EAN FEERE A This is nothing unusual.
¥ -0
- g uo 15 | -
H P x - ;
2}%1;'" § gg " I feel llke my plck.was protty good ' verybody can ‘lf_ﬂ.
R - - 3 : el B Sk o .
RECEEL - L A ‘miss" them but lf I could haVe~your pluks then Il
3 S 53 T VA BT oA '
R w *°0C
I s akg
i . Y o I
f}._' Y aa I ‘am- partlcularly speaklng oF the one WLth the~31xty
[ I ;z;( 19 o ) . ) A . L
t . o s e
—— g &y foot dlfference. - :
i > gﬂ "A .ﬁQI'don'twhave the information with me- now, but if
t3 E .3 . 2
i g 2% you care to go to my ‘of fice. where all my data is
" - g_ :)_(, 22 - '."»'~
e z g; ‘ ST, <w111 be glad to show you where I made my plck._ﬁg,T;,'“
s . x - B “‘,‘ o .
j Nogg 23 - =
; < I, ol ;MR. PORTER. In otner~words, you w1ll supply -
o B o3E 24 AR o o Lo
?1:f. ‘ Mr.’ Stamets thh that 1nformatlon :

SR S e
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THE WITNESS: I sure will.
Q (By Mr. Stamets) I beliave the book you referred

to was written in 1953, there have been quite a
number of Pennsylvanian wells since 1953,

A This book was proposed in 19533 as a special study
on the PennsylvanianAsystems in the United States.

This was implemented by the executive eomhittee on

January 25, 1954 “and they approved the creat:on of

-a. specxal commlttee to revxew tqe Pennsvlvanlan‘

Actually the. work wouldn't have been fznlshed

-7unt11 probablj early 1960
'Qi Do vou feel there have been a lot of wells since

that time in the Pennsylvanian.aﬁd a lotﬁbf knowledge

added to the general knowledge‘that"wee:kﬁown about

the Pennsylvan1an7

e Yl Dol - T

'fWeLL, Mr. John Henry Adams was very know]edgeable

o _. 'j":‘:

»j;i and well lnformed and I thlnk some of you may have

known,hlm personally and would certalnly accept

" ;Mr Adams opzn;ons..

~,f;'3 ' jM STAMETS- That's all the questlons I have.~w

MR. PORTEK: Anyone else?

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR, LeBLANC:

Q;;}}Mi.?MiLIer,figapologiiefff'IArepeet efdueeéioh,“butg?'

*;ffge;iﬁlat’wesn't_lieﬁeningeendvf apologize. .
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fﬁ'That ézrlght *'“*~Jf“ -Ji‘

7from the SOlld llne'> j;

'.The dotted linéé'arefquesiionabie.

- your bottom hold pressure tests?

I seze

M

a rather large map hexe and in the
nortawest corner of your Exhibit Number 1 there
are nine sections, can you give me the bhasis of
the indicated control in those nine sections?
Well, you know every poat and evérv nusician taxas
llbertles and I supoose a geologlst can take toe |
same liberties.

Thatiwas prlmarllj dene as a background

bulldup to build up ny stxuctures.

A background buxldun of the structures to the esast

=

B s '; i cemmend nSe F L T sy e s T T

,You dldn't bulld from Lhe east to pro;act to t“- 1a?$t7

In thls partlcular case I workcd the s*ructurﬂs EEiest
in order to substantiate my conclusions or idexTiiF
in my mind the buildup over tc the well in Sectizm Z2.

I presume your dotted- llne means sometc.ng dl::a:ea::

s -—

= N

Do you have any particular five wells ia ming ZI=x

i

Not at this time, It was just an idea that I :HE?S?PTEd

little more positive; but it certainly would == =

- goéd édéipionlﬁd-the information that ras beex

submittéd.

ERC AT

Lt

‘that might make the information already submir==Z = J.jf
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- BY MR. KELLAHIN:

»
A

Q Yesterday it was testified that the Corinne-Grace-
Humble~-Grace production was approximately 215,000,000
feet in February, would you recommend that as one of
the wells to be shut down?

A Well, this would have to be discussed with the
pipelines before we do anyfhing.

MR. LeBLANC: Thank you, sir.
MR. PORTER: Any:qther'questibﬁé of this witness?

A~M¢¢§;ig,gf%g:faTQQ#CROSS?EXAMINATION¢¢

Q@ te seem to have'a Little.bit.of difference in our

"Exhibits on well locations.
Referring to Section 2 and the Pennzoil-United
Gulf Federal well, isn't that well in fact located

further. to the.west near your contour line of 7,800

- feet?

T

MR. PORTER: Is that Section 12

MR, KELLAHIN: Section 6. . e

AA.;iﬁThé“iﬁfofmatioh I placed on the maps was taken fo{i>\irvi

9fthe'fir3t‘reports that I received as to their .
" locations: - :
Q gLfﬁid.yoﬁ examine the logs and check‘the~lOCations‘0ng » 1;,

.- the lbgs?f'

be

“%No, I.can't say that. I did,

;§6 y§ﬁ{have information available herg,as §o th?;é¥;¢t}'
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A

Q

A

A

Q-

A

A

Q .

A

locations of the wells?

No, those logs are all in mv office.

llow about the well in Section 11, tﬁe Toexas Pan
American State, on our Exhibit that well was located
some distance to the east, would you aqgree with that

or do you know?

I will repeat again I have taken all this informalion

from«thenrecords, the first reports,

BT -

But agamn, you dxd not check the locaLzons aon the logs?

Do e 2D "‘? -::-:;“. i T

3 :_.‘. ST LT R - DN ’-‘ . _/ -

1, that wasn t noc ssary uccause I have seen

errOneous descrlotlons on electrlc Iogs.

>

e e - e - -~ LR L -

Assume wlth me for a momant that the well is located

as I said, would that change your contour lines

Everybody can see that.

D1d you base your structure on- the low p01nt of the

il

structure, ls that the sub tance -of what vou d d°

That 1s what I had in mlnd

Do you know if any of the low wells in- the poolh‘“’

produced water?

Well that's a. lxttle blt out of my lxne,

;) e PaRe e

Mr. Kellahln. I thlnk qomeone else mlght have those
figuresr
You don t know of any Water producers?

Not sufflciently to make a p031tive statement.
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_I doubtjltvsezlousiy:'

tdO’they not’tj:,f o

Titat ls.correct. T

‘you made a log on thaty dld you not7»*fr:r

‘and my ‘memory is not what it‘uséd t§fb§£3>;r;'5

In the nature of the Morrow formation there are
restrictive zones which are separated by shale
zones; is that corract?

That is very characteristic of this section.

And some of the zones are vertical communications
and some are not; is that a fair statément?

Well, it's a fair statement but I don't know if

- I agree with you or not.

Are they or are they not, in your opJ.mon‘>

_____ _— - R - -

_‘Wlll you state that questlon aga1n°

These various zones are perforated so there is
communication between well bores on numerous wells;

is that correct?

Now, the Corlnne-Grace Humble Number 1 in Sectlon 2,

Is it not producing“from:the'séme zone as the

“;Pennzoxl—Unlted Numner 1-in Sectzon 129.:}:M_,;<,;f,:t5-;

There again, Mr. Kellahin, I do not'havé thebloglgf

to compare the two. Itjust.relied upon -my memory;

ML et o

T
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Q They are about on the same contour interval; o
are théy not?

A The Humble-Grace and which one?

0 The Pennzoil Number 1 in Section 12.

A Yes, that appears to be very close.

Q And as I understand your testimony you have no
knowledge of any horizontal communication in the
pool; is that correct?

A (Mo response;) o - _ - - T

s . S RO
:Av I don Quthxnk we haQe ény eQxdeﬁoo to 9¥¢§é ;t ;ot.::;f ,%;
Q Do you~know of anjiev1éence at all to’ 1nd1cate t~:i -

horizOhtal communication?

A No, I don't believe I have positive eviaence to give
you a correct answer on that.

’Q' These wells are. comoleted 1n different -:zZones buroughou“ ‘i"
the éooi;othe;vara not:all comﬁloioé{ﬁooé;;érilkoin;; f.}i:'
the-same zone,‘are they’*‘ f _7; ;iiiﬁ'_ _ i

>A;» ﬂo;AI belxeva there is a certa¥n ‘amount’, of~overlap p '
oo these»&ells; i i, : '-14:-ﬂ;:;¥ﬁfio'"{ o

Q With that sxtuatlon would the pressure test you N
reoommeoded for 3o£;;¥1;in§ ooﬁmun;oatxon be effect:ve?

A Well, I'll answer.youithiS'way:FfIf"lt;doesn!t show 1 g
geology 1t certalnly shows thelr separatzon.Qh_j:ff;ilgki'fj
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would vou?

A That's a question for speculation.

Well, the whole question of communication at this
stage is a question for speculation; isn't it?
You are very right.

MR, RELLAHIN:

Thank you, That's all 1 have.

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions

for Mr. Miller? : ' -

i'(Nq5response.

R e

N

,{Eﬁe;witness;maya

_TMR.PORTER: ]

. (Witnéss execused.) - ¥ - Bt e

'fﬁR;féORiER;: Mf;‘Spanﬁ, i:bélieVé<YOu>ha?é;more'
than one witness yet to testify, would you have them

all stand to be sworn at the same time, please,

R, SPANN:

Mr, Hatoh,

be excused. . -

———

‘.
T,
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1 ’ BIFORE THE
~ NEW MEXICO OIL COMSRERVATICN COMMISSION
CITY HALL BUILDING

]

HO3BS, MEW MEXICO
3 April 19 s 20, 1972
4 COMMISSION HEARING
3 —

IV TH“ WAT"ER OF

6 i . - - ‘ ‘ -
~The”&°aring cal]ed by the 0il Consexrvation
i7.HComm15310n.on its own-motion.to consider

. 1nst1tutlng gas prorationing:in the

South’ Carlsbad-Moxrow Gas Pool and the

Case No. 4693
and

gl _
i -];M;South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool Eddy Case No. 4694
g _County,_New Mexico:- - - L :

»10 _._. -‘1‘." :‘-_ ‘, : - o

. BEFORE-\ State Geologist a. I.. parter, Jr., Secretary-Director

w“,Land ConmlsSLOne* Alex Armljo, Member

g - 12 Vi
é é Ce .
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: 16° ‘ ; _ B I B
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' ajj-1 1 RICHARD STEINHOLY

Bt
éﬁ_ 2l was called as a witness and having been already duly swora,

3! testifind as follows:

o 4 DIRECT EXAMIMNATION

3 5|BY MR. spauN

LS

=)

Q Wwould you state your name, residance and occupation,

; -:": ‘ v |
S - . |

7 or profession? |

s

Q Just orlefly state wnat your connectlons are W1tn

“ -

N
™

[AS 3 2
oy H «i.‘

thls fleld and what your Anowledge of 1t is

~- _‘~'=, e

SN
w

A ' Well ' worked on several-occasions fortMr;;Crace~w

)
-

Sevunny
a> s - . : E ,
oD 8| A - © Jr., Lafayette, Louisianna. I .
=. R, . - - _ :
3. - P
1 S = ; ]
as:- RO
B~ ’;i‘
[ SRR :
B - F
f:=_ ¥R - 'Oil_CQnge vatlon Commlscsow as “an oxoert patroleun ;
g' - i \.. A,;“") —
g ., 12 engineexr?
£ 5
3 § 13|A I have. X
X '
E Is 14 MR, SPANN: Are therz any questions about the _
~ 43 18 {withess’ '__bquallLl(‘a iO S0 L T L e S
3 g% : R - R S :
S5 8Y s . MRI PORTE R " No, his _qual:_n_.--fications;.are:~acCepted._-.. E
532 _ - AR 3 LT3 LA cepT d
x gz PN ) - - BRI . - - ) C
& ?5,17 Q (By ﬂr.TSpann; ‘In you* caoac1hy as a nptroleum o ‘ffﬁ s
- e E . - : - : el ML _
e e :
LE 13| onglneer} have you had,orcaSLOn,to study e
- BN
L zi g9 famlllar WLtH the South Carlsoad ~Morrow and South o
Z . e . i . =~‘~g.r' R .
€ 2Y 99 tCarlsbad-Strawn'Gas QOOIS?a R SRR =
g o2g T el A T e o RNERE
, w X . P . N A S et S N
G- HEE X I am IR ’ T el TR A T
e 2 2x 21 , e - . S ;1 _ B N
5 0% - ' a ’ T o
S ra
o e
o - d
- 0 <
z 0z
z °or
~ <
e i
G %n
g gt
L] o

- and just recently comnleted ‘the last well fo' th

s
wn

. h PRS-
e e T :
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3Y

RICHADRD STHTINHOLYZ

P i e e

a witress and having besen already dulv swora,

ollows:

(g2
[
n
’4.
[
(o8
o
[¥}]
™

DIRECT EXMINATION

MR. SPAIN

Q

A

Would you state your name, residence and occupation,

or profession?

Jr. '

Laanette;‘Louisianna. i

LheyNgw:Mexi¢o5‘

OlL Conservatlon Comml sxon as ‘an °xnert Detroleum

éngiheer?
I have. -

HR. SPAEN:  Are thers any questions about the

e

'hééS’E?qnélificatigns?ﬁj s Lo e e

. [ - .. - » L Do
- - - = - - e L

(By Mr Spann) In your caoarl. as a oetroleum
- Y .

ﬁCarlead-Strawﬁ'Gas-Eools?g S f¥:;

- - S T - : - R LR

this:fieid and:what'your~knowleage offit-isf;;:‘w?

Well ‘ worked.on several-occasions for Mru.Grace -

-_J:;:*ﬁR; ?ORTER£f mo, ‘his quallflcac1ons;are accepnedﬁﬁ“f
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b
»

A

re Strawn and tha2 “lorrow,

tiiich one is that?

wrat iz the City of Carlsbad -- o% the Grace Carlshad.
hich section is that in?

Saction 35, 22, 26.

Winen was that completed, if you recall approximately.
About ten days ago.

Have you made a study of ‘the South Carlsbad-Morrow

formation or structure?

I have not made a study of the structure, I have
utilized the log data and studied a structural map
prepared by ir. Miller and other geologists that

worked for Mr. Grace in this field.

)

T am not a geologist and therefore do not -ake
I not geoloyg fo do not. partak
in drawing structural maps, nor do I interpret

geological data.

~You nave before you GracefExhibitTNumbe:.3;vis that- .

correct? -

Yes. Conlsl o

.?or;Case 4%93? T fQ*f* - “-:.14

Right. 'if o ‘  h‘.j’4 f::;:a '}:ff;
- pid Yéﬁipfepére tnat}figéié;n;;ii;3i~ L
"Yes;iIﬁﬁréﬁ%%éd{ﬁhisgsﬁu f; t _ff ;,

ﬁhat d;és’if;wsﬁQQ?_. _;z;l‘ ’ .

~

B L

RCEEPEPNPES e .

-héll,”ﬁ@IUmnvijsths the opéf&fsf‘—; I have to”époibgiiéyﬁ




by ‘. ‘ [ " T !”u A S:-f“_ ."i-

-mejer

dearnley

"

SPECIALIZING INi DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, VAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

200 SIMMS BLDG.e PO, BOX 10¥20 PHONE 243-0691!ALBUQUERQUVE. NEW MEXICO §7103,

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EAST#ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

ajj-3

10

it

- 12

13

14

15

.16
17

13-

19

21

22

23

.24

25

PAGE 235

— e

to Mr. Antwell bkecause I have his name spelled as
"Atwall." I have nothing to say excepnt that I nade
a mistake.

The next colymn is the well name; the next
column is the date of completion, information we got
ﬁfom the Commission recofds; the ﬁext celumn is the
drill stem test interval in the Morrow Section; the
naxt column is the final shﬁt-in prassure on -those
drill stem tests; the next column is the perforated’
‘interval,‘not specific-peiforations{ but the infer&als
perforated; the neﬁt column. was Ehe.iﬁitia}_celcﬁlated
open flow of the well; end the next column was the
shut—-in well head preSsures that were eaken and
calculated on an open flow recerd;
2nd based on tﬁis information, do feu heeevehy opinion
as to tﬁe}reeerVOir;characEerisiies-of the Morrow ;;;:
iforma;ioe‘ana'of the&wellé involved?3r

-‘lln complllnq thls Exhlblt..’ s ~1_3 {=’°

If you w1ll notlcer I trled to put the wells on-.

the Exnlblu 1n the order in which they were completed
Tne Penn2011~M0011 Fedexal Vumber l was comnleted
: ln February of 1968 unfortunate}y, I did not have

~_the exact date of the drlll stem test nut lt lS
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s

caij-d 1 was 4,870 pounds per square inch.
ia 2 I will direct your attention down to one of
. <
z; 3 tha most recent comnlations in the Morrow which was
o 4 _the Gpace Humbla Grace dNumber 1, where théy shut-in

bottom hole prassure of 4,465.

&”‘h‘ —:’
% !
;

8
12,

,a gi* 6 It is interesting to note that this particular
’ o ;; 7 well is in the lower nonpréductive section of the

] .gg 8 Morrow and the bottom hole pressure is 4,854.pounds

L? Et? 9 which indicates the Morrow, at least by bottom hole

5; | §§ 10 - éressure data, does not particularly show any

5 >

13-7 = 1y communication between wells.

;;]u é 3 12 . For exéhple, the Pennzoil-Gulf Federal Number 1

& N .

- - g s 13 had a shut-in bottom hole pressure at two intervals
¥ X ) : !
§ §:_;_' 14| of 4,827 and 4,809 two years later than the Mobil . .
2 ¥z _

\ § ; gg 15 Federal Number 1 which had been producing for sone

E gé 16| timerprior to that completion.
g ;g 17| ) So,-it would indicate from bottonm holelpressufe
G afr - - o . R . ) i =
é §§ 181 data that therefis not véiy-much‘cbmmuhicétibnﬁ 8
W o~ L ) B . L - - .
% gg'ig - :[betweenfweliéiailthis timé,‘ﬁ S 7_5;; o
L a9 ) e ) . e e T e :
g ég 20 [ Q ] JDOeS thlS Exhlblt show anytnlnq elsa°,> ‘ ' :
. -0 - . - ) ' : e
§ 5; 21 (A - Yes, lt shows the’ fact that ‘the ‘Humble - Grace Humb}e e :
3 ° N - i ‘_\__ﬂ.“”'
§ Si 22 o Number 1 and the Granada apgarentlj muothﬁe in. é k -
£ 0% S o
g gé 23 ‘dlfferent source- of supoly because the oressures are~ . -
3 3 . R s -~ i -
gvgg 24 :A;con51deranlj dlf;erent.q ”-: "_":_;~‘M;f:,’ - : 5

25 "~ There is approx1matelf 300 pounds dlfference ine
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-~ prevent waste and

‘whether this field should be

-betwean - wells to justify v

botton hola

prassures,

The shut-in well head vressure on the log data

also indicates that thas2e ar2 not completed in tha
same section as the other wells.

Again, going back to the iumble Grace Number 1,
when you get back there to the general Morrow, if

YOu want to call it that, we do gat bottom hole
pressure which is similar to the other bottom hole
pressufe in the other wells compieted in the Morrow.
Assuming that tha purrose of profationing is to
proteét ¢orreiative‘;igh£s,-is:
here sufficient information a§ailable to ‘determine
nrorated in your opinion?
In my ovinion, I don't think there is enough evidence

to show sufficient communication and interference

bl

'1¥_Did‘y6ﬁ’méke'your evaluations or studies independently-

“from Mr. Miller and Mr:?Dééker£ j5

- . ealu. L

";Tdid} exéeptjthat’i~16§ked at their structural

interbiétation'and it*helpéd me to determine what

the general characteristics of the field #e:e.f,
MR. SPANN: I believe that's all.

~ MR.. PORTER: © Any questions? ..

[PV
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CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR, sTAMZY

9!

I think it has bea2n previously pointed out some of
these wells have a number of zonas present, assuming
that You have two offsat wells, voth of them open

in the same zone, and each of them open in some

isolated zones, if you took a series of shut-in

_pressures on these wells, would the fact that they

‘They might;have ™ some

nave some 1solated zones present in them effect the

pressure that you would get from such. tests?

effect, however, Mt.lstaméts,g

if you will notice, there are intervals there --

zones in your well.

 These were all final shut-in pressures after a series

B e
LR L

-for example, in the City of Carlsbad Well, there is

an interval of drill stem test started in the middle

of the Section and it had a very low bottom hole

pressure while the interval above that had for éxample)

* from 11,580 to. 11,641, had a shut-in pressure. of ...

©-4,700 pounds; from 11,636, which:overlapped to ~

11,706, it had a shut-in pressure of 4,123 -

This illuétfatésvéhe‘factftﬁaﬁﬂyour«ptéssu?eéffﬂ.;:

are going to be predoninantly detéfﬁined*byﬂ¥hé’bettér

of flows. I s

‘Do you know if these were all stabilized “pressures? -

Ty - - = - p
S L

B LY 2 2 SE

3&"@‘:”( - i oA 5 £3
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A I &id not see the drill stem tast charts on all of

3 _ 2 the wells, howaver, the c¢losed in test charts that

[0}

. o 3 I did se=z indicated that thasge were fairly stable
T T 4 pressures.
:3 T 5 MR, STAMETS: fThat’s all the quastions I have.

-3 a2 -6 MR. PORTER: Are there any furthexr guestions?

7 ‘ CROSS-EXANMTNATION

BY MR. XELLAHIN.

okt
j-meier 1

9]1Q  Using the drill stem test pressure, those can oe

10 " affected by mechanical conditions; can‘t

ct

hey? =~

dearnl

11 |'A ~ This is true, but thHey ars relative and~th&y are not

] § 12 . 45 accurate as if you would run a subsurface test.
x
> B
X 3 13]Q It would have an effect on it at the time of the
< :
o
o .

i4 final shut-in?

i

15{a  Well, it would if the well was not stabilized. . If the

16  ¢§73Qéil*had;beenfétébilizedﬁand.iﬁ is .indicated ihﬁthe;“_r, K

17| 7 drill stem test records that I had available- to

18} examine-and they did shoﬁ.étabilized pressure.

19 |9 - But-all the pressures you have héféfi§ougdoﬁ3t~knbw?;

20| - = whether they were@stabilizéd,or‘noé?/;;?7f-;.i- :v-' < et

21 1A No, not all of them. - . o e . ..

- R - -

22 |Q  How would you account for the differenbe:}nipiéSSuregs L

sl
b
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23 . between- the Pennioil and the Mobil ?edgrél’ﬂumoer{lif:; s
24  when when the virgin pressures wére_4870§$b:{%ﬁe,,,_*5 . ;i'N

25 -_xéracé Humble Number 1 and 4486 for the Pgﬂﬁiéiiiﬁeilﬁ?if

.

B
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' 1 for avproximately the same zone?
a . 2| A They are not the same zone in my opinion.
3 " 310 “here is the same zona in the hole?
" 4|4 Tha same zone in that particular hole you are talking
3 wins 5 apout, the Grace Well Number 1?
3 1 6|0 Yes.,
- =3 : :
) : 71A The same zone in that particular hole was completely
[~ &) )
-3 ‘as 8 .dense and was not tested.
= :
b} AN
] = 910Q So you're testing different zones when you compare
3 e 10 tHe twe zones?.’ , -
P B AU DS S S S e IR T Sl
i i1|a I am saying they are -not Lhe same zone, therefore»
] . .
é 2 12 - they are not connected.
& n
> o® - -
§ 9 1310 And when were these shut-in bottom hole pressures
;8 -
S Za 14 taken?
R TS ’ : .
< @ B . )
S W8 15]A I would assume they were taken at the time the wells .
5 3x : - . i T o mees T T et -
ey o5 e T % - - o=
BoaEogFl e S ’ ] ‘
s 25 17toQ . The well head oressure, I mean?
w *0 ) S : .
g g8 - ‘ :
z 3 182 These well head presaures came from the J.’lltlal
X =2 - . . ; P
: Ng . . . .. : = =) ;\';\_ z P :,
5 §: 19 calculated open‘ flow tests tuv‘ned lnto the Comm:.ss:.on. S
w T+ o - o
o a v - .
Z o 4 o .
8% 2 S I dxdn £ pay too much attentlon to the date, but -
w -
X T p. L . e L PR .
W X2 . Z
§ 29 21 -I am sure tney were very’ shortly after tne wells were
5 dz : : S L e . ;
o . L o o : -
8 ;.2 2! - - completed*.’ Lo B ‘ <
o @ = P
Z % 23|09 :
5 3z ] . . s i
P . : .
w §§ 24 ' the pools 1n maﬁlng your determlnatlon° . i
- ” - -~ PR S TR e —~ - .; S ""':. o
o,'I"did¢thisadelibe:ately;"dr.,KeLlahln,¢
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10

TR

12

i3

14

23

24

‘different-zones?. - . 7 s Y

' Yes, those. two pressures certainly indicate they are

~ .. MR. KELLAHIN: I have nothing further:

.xe

to try and see what iaitial conditions existced in
the well as they were drilled and tharefore, I tried
to avoid anvy.

In the first place, you kKnow bottom hole pressures
were taken after the wells were completed, so I
attempted to‘avoid any effect production would have
had knowing, for examplé, that the Federal Well had
produced considerable gas at the time the other wells
were-arilled and;had very similar iﬁitial’pressure.

But vou found rather widely varving pressures in these

+

Mo, I think, if we found any widely varied pressures,

t

it was actually in the Humble Grace and Humblae Grace
Number 1.

Those are the widely varying pressures that you are

L

s

‘not related to the other.wells in the field. -

2“ﬁR;}PORTERi7 Are there any other questions?

v TN

CROSS--EXAMINATION

o

BY MR. LeBLANC

- ce.,

- Reféffiﬁg.to>thé Grace City of Carlsbad Well,»a?parently ;

. B

‘_thétnyéil must have been drill sﬁem-tested:at four

. ; ..
R SR -

i

FLTIE

ez oy

“"différtent intervals?
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deF on a quarter—lncr cnn

to the Humble Grace

»Okayt

million

whnat was rcecovered on each drill

I balizve on the top one -- may I have those logs,

vleasa, Gzorge?
On the drill stem test at 11,493 to 11,555,
the recovery was 372 fzet of mud, 8345 feet of water.

On the drill stem test from 11,580 to 11,641,

the’gas—in was fifteen minutes and the flow was 911

On “the' 1nt°rval Lrom 11 030 to Tl 704 ;ﬁefgeé;in

'fortv-flve minutes and 180,000 cubic feet per day

racovered with twenty-one feet of watsr cushion.

N
YV,

<N

10
L1 OL

ferd

e
On the interval 11764 to

1

Nuﬁber 1?

The drlll stam test at 11631 to 11653 the

»'gas‘surface'in‘eleven'minutes and flowed §50‘MCFﬁpef

'day, recovered thlrty~feet of mud.

‘On the drill stem test 11682 to 11704, gasu

sufface one mlnute and a half and flowed . fourteen
two»hundred thousand cubic feet perjéay with.
a half-inch. choke.

‘Than there was anOthef one- that flowed five
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million six hundrz2d thousand cn a quarter-inch
with ten f=et of water.

Oon tha Adrill stem tast at 11757 to 11482,
gas surface nine and a half minutes and flowed
MCF per day and on a rate increase 450 ver day
nalf-inch choke.

MR. PORTER: Are there any further questions

from this witness?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPANN . oiw oIl LT

- e . JRE T - -

Q V.Yop méﬁﬁi&nedtﬁhat yoﬁ felt we had inSu?fiéient
informatiop available at this time to determine whether
there shiould be prorationing, Qhat additional
information QO vou feel is necessary to make a

reasonable -and valid:.determination-of this?

e g e Tl - et — = PRI

“A-.." In.my opinion/ you would-need more bottom hole pressuxa
‘data and production data before you could determine

the equitable distributioﬁrdf#aildwablesf“rA' e el
0] ' Do you think fﬁatfanfffofmula that has been Qrpposed -
here, and you have been sitting- here during’ the enti?e'.

‘hearing?

A I heard all the testimony._ -~ e

O

Do you feel anv of the formulas proposed would in’ i~

any way reasonably assure us that the various -

P T ot S VL Sy

-

Sy

‘operators would be able to produce their fair share.
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Y

1 of the reserves under their resvective wells?

™
w
4
jo%
O
-
cr
®
|
’..l
Q
<
[

any one formula vroposed would do

o2en

- 3 this and I don't think the information that has

4 proposed to be-used is conplete enough and adequate

5!  enough to assure equity between wells.

'Was Exhibit Humber 3 prepared by you?

Sanid
Foi;
lelu
(=)
e

7[|A  That is correct.

-Meier

MR. _SPANN: I offer it in evidence.

o | v . MR, PORTER: Without objection, Exhibit ilumber 3

itk i

——
; B = - ]
o o= | I R T _ _ L
¢ S5 . 101 will be admitted in evidence.. L o T
Sy RSN HREIE TR L T e B O e T ' S
R £ 18 B ..  {#Wnereugon Grace Exhibit Number 3 was admitted -
£ g 12]in evidence.)
3 ‘
z 3 . >
s 13 MR. PORTER: Are there any further questions of
z . s >
Y :2 14| this witness?
J wZz
g-Za B - . -
> g 18] ‘ (Mo response.)
é*g;‘g 2 R - T e T BN R - ) oo
-0 R S T AT LI e e e T e L
< ég% it T .RORTER:: If thera are no- further:questions
E'§€ j'j;:f;ﬂj»“f”“lf”?ﬁiﬁwfﬂ'»“? ST LT T e
& <§ 17 | of this witness, he may be ‘excused.
5 sw R L
£ 35 o g o SR
& re 184 . .. 7 (Witness excused.) -
s :3 - Lo e T e .v - e ‘ )
T w g R B -2
5 2719 ceE e I . o7 R. W. DECKER,
“w I+ - . .. I
Q aw . N Lo ST - . R - -
Z o4 . - e e S . ) R
< 53 20 | was-called as a witness ‘and having already been duly sworn.
; 33 : S : } - T . )
o . N T . . - - -
2 a2, 21| testified as -follows: ;
% o2 - . D . N
e da - Tt -
5 53 22 .
Z--_Scz, -
e @ = )
Z02¢ 23 R
3 7 . . - .
g bL o T - - :
N O e
3 [Y B TEE B -‘.‘ . L - - -
FT.)’ T T T g :
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19
20

21

22
23
24

25

A

A

Q-

R . SL:\L i

Ke
\
=i
e
I
o]
Ci
»1

Al D AMTIOADTION
FOFIWS UL SO S UF R T

DANT

Would you state your nam2 and rasidance?

My name is R, V. Decker and I live in Roswezll, Hdew
Mexico, and am a consulting geoloyist.

Have you previously testificd before the New llexico

0il Conservation Commission as a professional geoloéist

and hava you had your gualifications accepted as an

THen:wiklyou state briefly your.sducational- background

and experisnce~as a geologist? =~ ~ . -l

I graduated from the University of Michigan in 1948
wit! d ee i log;

with a degr in geology.

I went to work for Texaco and worked for Taxaco

for tweaty years.

= The: first five "yedrs; I was doing Service work ..

in thé~?6ur Corners Aféa{ befdfe»i moved fo;Midléhd
.'énd_wcrkéd there in:the—wést Texas area. -

in.1961, i hoved'to-Réswell,:New ﬂéxiéo, and.was
still Qith Texaco and>I have béen §ssoci§téd_withv |
.55ut£éaétérniﬁeﬁ‘ﬁeiiéd‘ééOIGQY"Siﬁce>tﬁa£££iﬁétv¥ﬁ;t

MR. SPANN: At this time, I will tender the

witness! qualifications. - PR

MR. PORTER: The witness' qualifications are
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20
21
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23
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A

)

N
o

- will you:

my interpretation shows®a dip or.a rising

...down the west side of the main structure.. .

information you had available to you from-which you .

{Bv ir. Snann) Have you had occasion to make a stuwdy
as a geologist of the South Corlshad f£field that is
involved here?

Yes,

When did you make that study?

During the last couple of weeks.

At whose raquest?

Mr. and Mrs. Grace.

‘What sort of study or evaluation did you make?

. Primarily I studied th¥ Morrow Section .and drew up

.2 contour map and also a-structure contour map of

the Strawn.

However, the Morrow was my main concarn.

N

Directing your attention to Grace Exhibit Number 4,

explain- what that is and what it shows? -

— z PR a e - . . .

of the’ field with a low on the west sidefaha;thengl_f

RN - -

oy

which-I-consider to be -an original:dip aﬁd_sepa:étion

And the information which is on this EghibiiyAwhefe“"

P

did you obtain that? ;L" R .»ufiv,fljlﬁt.ﬁ',iff:;{f'

- In other words, is-it the general;typgfaf L

“the' structural- features-over thé“main portion. . .-

“to” the west™™
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A

A

prapared this txhibit and your svaluwations?

The data was all contained on eleétric logs and I

nad scout information available along with stem tests
and proration information and so forth.

And do you have an opinicn as to.whether there is
comﬁunication betwean the welis on each -side of

this dip as you call it, in this formation?

I think-there is very poor communication. throughout

the Morrow witn the thin sand and it is poorly .

" - ‘connected. T - . “ R ,
- L T s T e LR ,-___j_-_»:; R ST Rt S

which I think is correlative and probably produces
throughout the main part of the field, however all
the other sands ssem to show noor communication, they

are thinner sands in the main field and there is no

-

“west across-the low areas.. - = -

-

- as Grace Exnibit 5 in Case 4693; do you'have that?

A -

“No, but I think.I remember it-

Well;_lobk at tﬁiév(indicating{i

“The mgin'thihg sho&h>0ntthi§ i;-;;:“
‘"What is;it;'ezpiain whég/tﬁe:E;hibit;ié%i£t7; :
" “Ihis is a cross section shown on the mapion the south

". I will direct your attention-to what has been marked

"There - is one main sand shown-on.my cross section - .}

RPN

‘What dces that ~ " 7

end extending from west to east
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0 .,:

"ﬁﬁeflewetfsqga:

,rtFederal?

The Humble Graces, the Pennzoil Number 1, the
Gulf Federal tlumber 1, the Pennzoil liumber 2, the
Gulf federal dumber 2, the Antweil Number 1,
Miesouri New Mexico Land arce shown on this cross

It is set up on a level minus eight théusand and

shows the low as shown on the map in the Pennzoil

JORN ~

uumoer 1 Gulf Faderal

Jumoer 1 uulf cederal; 2 =
The upper hasn't continued across and I feel
the sand perhaps continues thrdhgﬁout the whole area.
However, at fhis time in‘tﬁevﬁﬁmble;Gfece Lell,A

to the e:

ThlS 1ower sand is- present only ln tne Grace

Vumber 1

xnerefore, tnese two nells are definltely- 55

and their characterlstlcs°f_‘;ﬁ}f

these»wellé
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e . S
A

The primary point of the cross section is the

3. 2 fact that this does -~ the pav does not extend
3 eastward, also it does not extend southwarad.

Do vou have an opinlion as to whather -- what are

&
e

3 L 5 tha characteristics of the area of the field insofar
oo 6 as communication between ~-- insofar as whether the :
3 = 7 wells are producing from the same reservoir or
| Y .
Q> . L e e .
3 =y ‘source; ‘common -source of suoply? o T - : i
E. L . _'__“_,..':._'.'L‘. CeieLol i»’_}_»i_‘_'-‘_ »:7-—:“.“ St T..-~»-"‘ - .
3 - > Al - - - . i p . o R
. ‘9 A . - My opinion is the field =~ it has rous-
= ) . . R R T e T e T A g A =
B — .; L : S :'T",_,,"A\
a— Y g9 .-+ Pays.as well-as this-
[ — P - c ~ L Fee - P C -
-as = TR = =

“%h

'.1,d
—
-t

b

em=zin’the -lTower. MOrfow=is.ve

12} © Are there separate reservoirs, according to your

+ o
x - -
3 ¥ s . )
4 50 13 evaluation?
- § 9
s r X
: P .
| 8 Zs 14| A Yes, sir.
. 3 ug
« L s
Iz
£43 15 |
":_ 5;: 16 s = B T -7
- S LT S —TT e s
E N P oy t. Sl et e 3
2 ld gy am merely tryving to show the -
5 0 L B ) -
% 33 18| reservoir-arterie figures. ..
x oS b ol e } e 5 RS
e U e e e A TR UL S :
527 0 - MR. PORTER: = The Commiission will sustain .
W Ik o Do ’ - :
O g w . - . : - - - s
z < . R . S . Y- . .
x g 29 | the objection and the ansver must he stricken- from the . -
w2 9 - A e . e . : - ) Tt
R B T P IE b It = JUENER - — . . .
e XL B T : . y - . : 5 -
3 33‘21L records. - - - -
S o, 5 S s ; - el
- o2 . - . P A R R ‘el LT LT oL
o - -4 X . ) B BN . L N
5% 9 MR, SPANN: -Well; for the purnose of the.
- O g ” R . - eI . e - e e -
E_ .gé _ . .o . S e T P o . )
2 %5 o3 record I would tender that this witness for the purpose i
B o3 " - S - LTI " ‘
g ;§ 24 of establishing that there-are separate reservoirs or . -~ -. S
b~ o K B B - Lo . v . .. N B .- .-
- ~ YW - . . L PN - .

common sources of supply in the field, and pa;ti@ﬁlarly'
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] e
5-2 1 that the wells in Sections 2 and 11 are producing
j . - 2 from sevarate reservoirs or sources of supplies from
] ; 3 the wells in Sections 1 and 12.
: 4 Q  (By Mr. Spann) Do you feel we have enough information

1% ‘e
e
(2,3

available to determine if this field should be proxated

1

2 6 at the present time -- production should be prorated?
] & . ‘ '
— A Mo, sir.
i 8 Q " -*'t‘.;mvfih-_ft."xét? B TR < b R RSt
A_ %A ’ V .- "( ! ~ ’:- ”_:'.. R = . _.-_‘:_-« .“ ' o » o -7 N ™ 7 o
. a5 51 A, T thlnx ve. need more pre ssure data, very fmw wells
= ; Lo sl oolesthovloosies e _
Nt E “in. tnequeld nave~actua11y‘orodn¢eé iowtyery;
B RS A ] - S .z "
_ o 1 . and we: donf*‘even hqve,the lageral extent of the< B
:?/ _:»; o - 2 . ] ;r-_» ..‘A N : N B ? - '.- “»—",— '_ ‘__ L . "v_v- :» . e b - =T -
Yy sz 27 o0 Horrow Fleld we - just~d0n t have any'lnfornatlon.
] 5 |
S g 3 13 0 And you have been here during-the prior hearing and
§ v sz 14 heard the testimony concerning the various formulas
» ¥g 13 | - that have been.provosed.here_for proration? . .
3 3% o AL e Lo e el TR T T .
X guwT T : :
Ly ENAZ"' -+ - - E_(’-
EogroAag e ,_
: g‘;; w = : Lo b e . _ el R R ) R
'§'§§,lii‘ Q.= DO you feel any of theSe, 1f adooted and:the'fielduff
- 0 R ) o
§ 3§;1§» lS prorated,,would assure reasonably that tne varloue Ll
w5 19
I
x__z E:’ \v_ . LT . . . - . .
3 §: 20 S of the reserves under thelr respectlve proratlonlng
tg. 5d _
Py 21
DE s E S
g wa- -
83y 2
¥ 9z
o a - .
g 2% 23 __
2 52 _ .
g &n
- 3T 24
“ oW A
25
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%—3 ) T —
* 1

and separately from consulting from either Mr. Miller

;j, : r Mr., Steinholtz?
‘ 4l o Were these Exhibits, the Grace Exhibits 4 and 5,

5 prepared by you?

"

MeIer [t

I
}

Yas.

7 L , MR. SPANM: I will offer these Exhibits.

'ii: " z; L i S ,
i
(=,
b

§ . i HR‘ PORTER:v thhout objectzon Grace Exhlblts_;

P = AT and 5 ‘11.11 be admn:ttocl.n.... ; "-_»;, _“i;.‘_ T T
3 R . N PURPECI . o
.2 AL AP S F
;T » =[
1] B "E §' 12 <
: ¥ 5 : i
S ,
L s8¢ B3 I MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any questions of
s > =3 14 this witness?
' 3 zs )
y ¥o 15 _ , CROSS~-EXAMINATION
g gg - o . e L T
Z 55 14 5
= 0;5" L : -~ =
AL
g <3 1Rf -
5 s T
52w - , S
g §§ 18 , in the*field; is that:correct? o ":“1' ﬁf;
5 5so19 A i i
“w Tk A - Lo
2 %3 » 3 -
< §: 20 0 ‘VWhat pressure test data would you recommend°
:.:‘ gg . ) -
-0 8-~ R Sl - -
;-;é,?gfjk—g; don t know _ g
g oF%F ‘ ) SRR e ST i“‘ S
5 L@ ' - o ' : e R
a 53 22 Q - rr‘hen why do you ropommend more prassure test data’ ;
zZ az . -
Z gz ) L . N
O g .
S 35 23 A I xnow we need more 1nformatlon, that s more of my'
3 2“ . e - N . |
X St . i - - = <
§.§§ 24 ;_g?,answeryathatfwgidonFt’have1the;;nformatlon;;nop‘;;ffg» BRI R

necessarily pressure.
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P4

s
o
=4

- thought you said we needed more vressure data,
apologize,

3 MR. PORTER: Does anvone =lse have’any questions?

K

(Mo response.)
B 5 MR, PORTER: If not the witness will be excused.

6 (Jitness excused.)

oot bouiall G i awd  ead
N
1~

.. CORINNE GRACE; -:-- .-

M
-meier tepirh

== 9| was called as -a witness and having been already duly sworn,
ST 28 testified as-follows:
- L s UL e Z
, - RTER:: ~Let the record showr

12 | has ‘already-been sworn. --

pat
w

DIRECT EXAMINATION

patr
k-8
o
-t
=
ped}
U
vQ
ot
o
,z
v

15| o Would you state your name for the record?

‘id:‘?A;f*,ccfinhéﬂéfége.'j 5:;: T :'téi?“;f?
717.foff:ﬁhéreﬁdd7y6u'iiﬁéj.ﬁrsf%craCé?éfjwﬂ;~w

18 AAQF;HouStéﬁ,iTexaé;”
1@  “.And-arei you-marfieqz - .7 70 T

20] A - Yes.

21 -9 lthfi§é§pur husbgnﬁ?‘

22| A MichaeliGrace.:

23| Q “And, aféfYOd}ﬁM:S;iGrachbihterestéd1iq56f*
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a4 ,,;qQ@ipﬁestﬁgnfsiiﬁ;fﬁheaSoﬁth‘Ca?leadffiéiéé?

sl A A'Yes; _
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0

A

A

o gnﬁacre&to,the‘State;o-,Jew Mexzco.j,;

7ill you state brieflv what thay are?
In 1968 my husband acquirad some and I acquirad some
in 1966.

I see here we acquirazd Section 36 from the State
of New Mexico, and in 1968 I acquired a lease frqm
the State of llew JEYlCO that was in Section 2 and
Section -11, the sane lease overlapped.

In, I believe, 1970, -I acquxred a—lease from
“the City_¢f'Cér§spaé’in*SectiQn'ZS. ‘i;:4;56{'--“?“

’;’r;i’:a:é?‘?‘i‘iiwyé‘i‘:?i;- to know-about ‘the farmouts or just - ..
I-v;ﬁtﬁto‘kﬂowméﬁe léaseo and tne 1n+eréé%;ﬂ§ou have;”
acquired; farmouts‘tdo,

Okay. I will start with-the norﬁh ﬁaif éf;Sectio;

11 whwch lnvolved St atg—Lease §~1582., I pald $226 62

‘gpé»tha 3am9'

r

lease, and: he acqulred his for the name pxlce. My‘j

Wew We?lCO,Tln 1966 :and'thv south ha]f'of Spctlon 25

eas£ q‘arter ofASectlon 257 “he- acau1red thls 1n

,sAugust of.l970 from . the Clty of uarlsbad

vt

¥

.'v,“'{,‘vy‘(‘
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1 In tha northeast quarter of Section 25, ny
2 husbana and I togethar, have a farmout from Atlantic-
3 Richfield,
4 In the southwest quarter of Section 24 we have
5 a farmout from Atlantic-Richfield. In Section 25
6 we have-a farmout with Forced Pooling and we hold
f the north half and have drilled a well and it is
8 now 1qp;he prqééss of p?ing cpmplgted._‘
 §: Ihléhé“souﬁhe;;t q;%;tef:§f“3eétio;24,“we
'ipg- ‘have a‘farmout ané‘;g_the hortn halz, of Sectloni‘_f- _
-gii_ -ég.”,:;h-lnwﬂﬁe fafmout fnat we.éé&aﬂfﬁ,fgé"éﬁrth:ﬁéi%ifjl =
13 of Section 24, we are spotting a well. I cuess that's
14 it for'tﬁé moment. |
15| Q In»round flgures could you tell me wna* }nvestments -
£ : ;,

.N."v"

W
’,“ "y

Her acreage holdlngs are. re]evant, but the amount of her

amount of Mrs.-Grace s 1nvwstmeﬁts seem_to be 1*relevant#

[




|

PAGE

255 -

in any other hesaring.

“' “ 4 ‘ “ ;.,-,a?
)

- THZ WITNESS: 1I'd say we have approximately

$250,000.00 -- wait a minute, wait a minute,.

B l

4 ' MR, PORTER: The Commission fails to see wherse
this information is material to the question before the

Commission here, so we are going to sustain the objection.

7 0] (By MMr. Soann)“ Can vou state how much acreage you

8y ""havp ir round Flgures.Ln thls-oartlcular area of

= 9 f this f_relav - - 1 S
féi o . ii ) A,\ ‘I'd say weﬁnavo—four aﬁd-one-half sootloﬁ; ;t ééd
- 13 acres in each.
: E 14 0] Now, how many wells have you drilled up té the présent

“

j&Q 87108

VEX

1

¥,
l‘("

 'iif we' hava drllloé-one ih the south half of Sectlon 2,

N"..",H‘» L ek
" 1R ,‘R“J("’ ,

£'243-0601 0 ALBUQUIERGUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

SHQUERQUE, s

, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTICONS

18| the Humble-”race° one on;the north half of Sectlon 2,@
TR S ety t T e s K - e T el e -w‘: =" -
e S b STRR -5l A : :
E 19 the Guadanaco; one in the south half of Sectlon 36~_ 1
2 o . R
. 3120: S and.one in .the: south.half of -Section 25, and onegin;;ﬂ.'fqu
) - . - RIS S I TR e
X KT

23 7~AF At the present

1

i
{‘
L

e F T e “," D s

209 SIMMS BLOG.¢ F,0. BOX 10026 PRON

SPECIALIZING R+ DEPOSITIO
FIRST NATIONAL" BANK;

‘? 24 TH" to be connected tho fourth one, then hopefully there
i 25 " will be. a fifth one. - - o : ,L,gf.v-H,E‘
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9

-

D

Q

A -

ho)

fThich ones are in production?
The two in Section 2 and the City of Carlsbad in the
south half of Section 25. e p?an ta rconnanst the

one in the north half of Section 11 this week.
S50 you have receivedlno pay as vet or pay out from
either the well in the north half of Section 2 or

the well in the north half of Saction 11?2

We have seen one check.

From whlcb one’ T - T )

- -— -

25 tne Clty of Carlsbad SRR e e s
But vou do know what the capacity of the wells, or
the capabllity of the welld are at thls pOlht’

I thlﬂ& 50,

T e el - Al .

tarqug

F
Y
.-'1

wili comé.baék?

$5af*er the pay

thls because lt

B T VT PR
sh e g AL, o
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as: onepeignthvova*rlﬁ,‘;:

nusband has a quarter~sactlon and Amaco was force

approximately sixty some acres and thev will come
back in for a full worzing interest after the pav
out plus the State gave us about twuenty-five
Percent.

Humble 0il Company will receive an override
for their approximately ninety-six acres that they
bought’and the City of Cérlsbad will receive three-
51xteenths override on thelr nlnetj-s’x acres.
Thé.remaxninq»éceragé'ié »

From the S ve

of New Mexico will receive a one-eighth override,

and the State will receive this one-eighth override

on the whole well because Amaco's land is State

P R e

sxttae‘_h ‘tiae;-axd there are

" the east half of ‘the well'and-they willvreceive theif

J‘s-iBaé&laownltb=thefwéilkiﬁv3é6£ion_il{;the‘sfate='

:'al O.’-.'::T—:,v s o R SR LR i ozl

.’?é’deA:arIfquve';::ﬁ'mént w:;ll 1 guess ; I‘?_Qéive_ -:‘a "Ohe- e

A ﬁ‘ﬁr‘ﬂ“xv"'} X6 "‘y L
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one-eighth ovarride.
recelve a one-eighth override on their half of the
well.

Then in Section 36, it is totally State
acreage so the Stats of New Mexico will recaive a
one-eightﬁ overxrxide on that.

In the south half of Section 25, the Humble;
“-Ggace Cities Service 0il Company owns.appfoximately
_iitévperéeﬁt<ofﬂtﬁe hiéﬁWéy:ar T understand thej

eougnt tnose leaaes~£rom 1n61v16uals whoellve there

: andwfftﬁlnk_they qave-a erv aood overrlde on thls

] acrea@ﬁ;.gqff: }7 BRI R ,;5;;;7;7;;;:;
The City of Carlsbad receives a three-sixteenth
override on thelr leass which is approximately 130

acres in the;southwest quarter of the State Lease.

ate v~1* reCelve d one e*g -h G

. RS i

'3rece1ves thelr overtlde because they fund out to us.z

’-quarter, Atlantlc Richfield has a lease that as.I

'7lﬁﬁder$£andiitﬁﬁé*Mr.,-eevers, der951dent ‘of the. Clty
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ir, . '-'i-i
o

from their land.

SV
I\

0 Now, we have testimony here concerning two of your

w

wells, which have heen drilled on unorthodox locations

resulting in penalty factors being included in the

Order approving the locations, would vou explain what

0

-6 happened in regard to that?
:: 71 A In regard to the penalties? )
s A . ,
E;. 81 ¢ Yes, how doea that worx,'as vou undorstand it?

: » . : . S NP . - » ~> -
R B Tho waj I upders tood 1t is tne Order read tnat the :
< i _#1;,, . HthiB*Grace«would o:cduce 39 parcent less than~tha

] ] Sl R N
| Q. s Thlrty—nine percent less thanthe allowab1e° ‘
13 A I don't think it said the allowable because there - , :

; 14 wasn't any allowable when this Order was rendered.

B9 . But 1f they vroratlon oroduculon tnere w111 ha an- ,bbl;fj

v‘I-..b.c"‘

aliowable« v1ll thore not’

v

(BLDG. EAST pALDUQUERQUE/NEWMME®ICO 87108
P e . o
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A Yes, in the Humble-Grace in the south half of
Section 2, the City ¢f Carlsbad owns ninety~eix
acras that they sold to Humble,.therefore receiving
a three-eighths override on it,

0 So if there is ptorationing of this field and a cut
in the allowable it would affect the income«of\the
State as well as the City of.Carlsbad; ié"thet' ‘;u .
correct? | | ‘

A Oh, yes. -

0 Have you made or formed a dete:hination as to wvhat
sort of loss it would meanfto the City of Carlsbed:<

in the event of proratioﬁ&ng?

MR. KELLAHIN? I ob;ect tO‘thlS 11ne of queotlon1ng.
It relates to an Order heretofore entered by the Comm1331on
in which the Commxsszonrepproved the unorthodox well.locatlon
and supplied the penalty factor.

MR. PORTER: . Mr. Hatch? S .
MR. HATCH: . I was éoing t0~make.the>éaﬁe ob5eot£oﬂ.'
MR. PORTERQ- The'éoﬁﬁiseiohl;ili,sueteie”tﬁe{i 0

objection. We feal this has nothihg'to do with the

guestion before the Comm1531on as to whether: the pool should

be - prorated or what formula should be used
0 (By Mr. Soaﬁn)~ Now, caniyou tell me apnroximately what

the costs have been in- drllllng and completlng the

Sk T

P

Corlnne-Grace Guadanaco Number 1 1n the north half
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of Section 2?

A The drilling and completion total was $404,702.85.

O

How- about the Corinne-Grace~Humble-Grace?

MR. PORTER: Mr, Smann, would you‘explain please
the becaring these questions have on whether the pool'should'
be prcrated ox what formula should be used?

MR. SPANN: I think it goes to the question of
whether the field should be prorated at all. In view of
the evidence introduced here and the way-I construe the
evidence, it fails to show that there should be prorationing.

MR. PORTER: Mr, Spann, the Commission will make |
that determination from the record, but what part does the
cost of or the ownership of the land play in whether the
pool should be prorated, or who owns the rovalties or the
ovefriﬁes? |

MR, SPANN: Well, it 'Shdi-ig""'fﬁat through

prorationing these people will be unable to recover their
costs as rapidly as they would otherwise aﬁd I think that
is something the Commission should have in mind when they
determine wheéher'the evidence justifies prorationing.

We tried to show that particular wells are in
separate pools and you have not permitted us to do that,
so we are trying to bring to your attention for consideration

now the purpose of the --

MR. IIATCH: That should be a separate Hearing and . |
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-~y

1 the time for appeal has passed.

MR. LeBLANC: If you n=2ed a formal objection to the

D 3 line of guestioning operators' costs, these are irrelevant
- ' » ' :
: 4| in the determination of whether or not prorationing is :
} ot 5| necessary or what formula is necessary.
] T 6 One operator may drill a well for $200,000.00
o - 7| and another operator for $400,000.00 and the costs are
[ ) )
,]__ Eg 8 irrelevant in determining whether or not prorationing is
. = 2| necessary.
{ = is ‘ MR. PORTER: The commission will sustain the
5 - ; . . .
5] 11} objection,
i]. ‘E 2. 12 Q (By Mr. Spann) Mrs. Grace, there has been mentioned
S 3 ¢ 1}  here the extension of the limits of this pool by a -
2 o : : :
au ' : : _ -
s §§ 141 - © series of nomenclature hearings similar to what we
X za L
a ., ) T . . : .
L 15 . heard yesterday béfore this Hearing began.
X ¥ . )
’- - - LS R - e — - [P [PUPUR
§w§§»15- "Did you receive notice of any such Hearings
£ 2% .
53 17 _ with respect to --
2 oca _
v 3u ) .
Z 33 18 . MR. KELLAHIN: I object.
E a3 e -
58 19 MR. SPANN: Let me finish my question.
2 4% o . ' . :
280 20| THE WITNESS: No,-I didn't, no.
aQ - - . R
= ‘f§ 21 MR. KELLARIN: I object =--
g %3 ‘ : » '
e QO m . - .
& 11 22 0 (By Mr. Spann) Did you receive notice of any nomen- .
£ 0z . s o . S .
. Z a3 : o S PR
& ZZ 23 clature Hearing before the Commission in which any
o] 2Z . .
ot -t . - - i I _
g g 24 of the wells which you-described as having been
;i ’ 25 drilied by you were to be considered by this Commission? |

- RN A2 T
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A Mo, I never received any notice.
MR, KELLAHIN: If the Cormission please, let me

make my objection, please. I obiject to the question for

the reason that it calls for a legal conclusion as to the
proper method of giving notice by the Commission, notification

was given, I presume; and there is nothing showing it was

nOt. )
Whethexr Mrs. Grace had actual knowledge or not,:
she certainly had coné%ructive knowledge. s

THE WITNESS: I‘Qas told one week ago tha£
I was not on their mailing list.
MR. SQANN: Just a moment, lét himvmake_his
objection. o . ’ .
MR. KELLAHIN: Mailing lists have nothing to
do with legal notice by the County where thé land-i§
situated and the capital of the‘State of New Mexico. That

is-all the notice that was required and the notice was given.

MR. PORTER: We are going to Sustain this _fﬁ; A‘_Jv-fﬁ

objection éiéd; ‘fhé-commission compiies_with thexléga?;?>; 
requiremgnts of a public Hearing and advertiSement in ﬁﬁé»
paﬁer at thé Stafe Caéital and 6n§ in'tﬁe Cqﬁﬁtf{whefé‘the
property is locatea. | ‘

Now, the Commission has-for m%ny years-renderéa~
the servicé'éf mailing copiég of'dqékgts tp-anyéﬂe whp "

desired to be placed on théfmailingilié£L5”Tﬁi$5iéian?*‘i‘iﬁfﬁ‘”ﬁ
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- 1] additional service the Commission affords but it is not
] . 2| a legal requirement.
} . 3 MR. SPANN: Just for the record I would like to
Le 4| state that this witness, if permitted to testify, would
 3 ' 5 state that she had no actual notice or information concerning
] o 6| any of the nomenclature Hearings and I am entitled to make
- - 7| that tender of proof,.
.% =T 8 MR. PORTER: You have so stated.
il ] ’ . T . .
jé-, g;; 9 MR. SPANM: Yes, I believe that's all I have of
4 = | o - |
i S 10} this witness. [
i o> ) S . _ |
;a = 11 MR, PORTER: "Does anyone have any questions of
& , 12| the witness?
j & = _ . »
A 59 13 ' CROSS-EXAMINATION .~
o ¢ ‘ : . — _ S :
rox N _ g
S 2. 14| BY MR. LeBLANC: -
y gg 15 Q Mrs. Grace, you stated the State would receive a
o ¢gX ’ - - .
3 z u R . [ - . - - DU .. . ._: - B s [P e e
= §§ 16 one-eighth override,. for clarification did you mean
- w
» 22z . . . S -
2 18 1y - over and above the royalty provided in the lease
m *0 : ~. - .
s oag - | : o e
§.38 18 or did you mean that to include .the royalty provided?
E =2 s ST : . L R N e A
e Eoug . ' : RIS R S - -
“ 3 19) A Which lease? R R
g 55 - ‘ . LT - Co et IR L
3 8% 20| Q@  Whichever State Lease you happen to have.. 7.
28 oo . A R
ww X 21 - . .
§ a® 21 A We have’ leases like everyone else-has and as I recall
3 9% : _ _ o - ,
a Q . : S - - .
s ;Z 22 , they actually get a one-eighth override on the land . -
z 0z - ) Lo o ) .
o 29 3 o .
2 ;: 23 that you have under lease from them.
g é: . c - R .
% 32 24| ©  Did you understand that they would get one-eighth
“w a . : ) B »
25 |- . of production? : ,ll A ; f-u e bf}
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1 A Isn't thgt the way the lease read?
2 ) Thank you very much.
3 MR. PORTER: Doess anyone else have any ﬁuestions
4| of XMrs, Grace? |
5 (Mo response.)
6 MR. PORTER: If not, the witness may be
7 excuséd. |
8 (Qitness excused.x
9 ‘ﬂR;{PORTER: We will take a short recess.
10 (Wﬁéreupon, a recess was taken.) ‘
11 (Hééring continues,)
12 Mé;‘PORTER:' The Hearing will come to order.
13  MR. SPANN: Mr. Grace advises me that he has
s 14 -req;;sted certain additional evaluations from several
g 15 | companies of the field, particularly in an effort to
= _
§715 festablish"thgt'tuéfé'are’difféféhtwf§§§§06§rs and‘differéht
% 1;¥ sources of supply for different wells;
g 18 Since vou have ruled that that evidence is not
% 19 | admissible éﬁyway, then, of course,‘I.want to makerthe point
§ 20 | that we would have such informatién available and we request
3_21 a~coﬁtinuaﬁce so. that we may. have an opportunity to put .
< , .
i 22 | that evidence in.
é 23 MR. PORTER: Mr. Spann, I -earlier statéd that i
z . . _
g 24| didn't believe that under fhe~advertiégﬁent‘9f»§hié—éése;;

that kind of‘evidence would-bé admittable.(iITWill’now‘ -
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reiterate my ruling at this time, I see no purpose for
that evidence.

MR, SPANM: I helieve telegrams wers recéivad
from other people and I would like these people identified.
So, if you will just read their names into the record.

Mr. Porter, Mr. Hatch, would you advise us of any
written communications that you have whether they ﬁe in the
form of letters or telegrams, -

MR. HATCH: We have a telegram addréssed'to the
0il Coﬁsérvétion'Commission of the State of New Mexico
from a geologist assigned to the Grace-Carlsbad project.

Still in Denver at convention, unable to leave
here. Facts appezar to be iradequate for our reséérch. Will
you please sﬁpply more information immediétely'for our
projeét.‘ Singed -~ it looks like Tetra-Tech.

rﬁR. éRAéE: WIﬁ;s a firm in Pasadeha;

MR.'QATCH: S. O, Patterson of Tetra-Tech.

MR. PORTER: Are there any other telegrams?

MR..HATCH: There iz a telegfam addfessed to -
the New Mexico OilvConservation'Commission, Hébbs;’Néw~
Mexico, regarding the héarinq Qf-April.lg, 1972 ih Case 4693,
South Carlébad Morrow Gas Péol; and Case 4694, the South
Carlsbad Stravn Gas Pool, Eddy Couhty;’New Mexico, Refefence‘

is made to our letter datad February 28; 1972, in. reference

to Case 4668. Union éupporting land alloCatioﬁfmethods L
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1 pased on 100 percent acreage, In our opinion such a

formula is fair and equitable and protects the correlative

w

rights, We further believe this administrative purden is

l‘ﬂ"q’ "’Ir mw
[\

4 naintained within reasonable limits by such a formula.

5 Union 0Oil Company of California, E. W. =- it is rather

.;'l-l,/

VR
i

icult to read this telegram -- Coans, District Manager.

=)

dif

h

i

i
-3

MR. PORTER: Do you have anything else?
MR. HATCH: Here is a letter addressed to the
9 New Mexico 0il and Conservation Commission dated April 18,

10 1972, Santa Fe, New Mexico. Mobil 0il Corporation having

dearniey

11 | working interests and royalty interests in the South Carlsbad

12 Morrow Gas ?oOl and the South Carlsbhagd Strawn Gas Pool, .

-

-meier

13 recommend that the total allowable natural gas production

(R

14 from each of the aforementioned gas pools be fixed to the

T g P EA A

15 amount equal to the amount of market demand and to the

‘16 capacity.of tﬁe gés transportagion facilities, subj=ct to
17 provisioné as follows:

18 ' .l. Monthiy'nominations of the gas market demand
19 for each pool sgbmitted by each gas. purchaser be limited:.
20| to a totéliequal to fhe éhonf the,producté obtained by:
"2t multiplying: (opérafing.deliverability) times (raﬁeéﬁie

éz take faéfof) times (allocated.ééreage divided by‘three—‘

23 "hundred 20) times (the numker of days §er month) times
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24 (the purchaser's connected interest in the well,'in

25 split connections) for each well in the pool.
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2. The allowables to bes assigned to each
marginal well should be equal to the average monthly

production of said well Quring each of the precading

gas proration periods. .

3. The well pool allowabie remaining after
deducting the total allowable assigned to a marginal
w2ll shall be alloéated to each non-marginal well in an
amount éqgal to préauction/by mpltiplying: {rateable take
faétor) tines (allocaféd acreaée divided by three-hundred
twenﬁy) for each»wéll.

Mobil feels that the above stated provisions are
necessary to the proposed gas proration of the subject
pools to protect-correlativé rights and to afford each

operator the opportunity to produce a just and egquitable

share of gas in the subject pools, and further necessary

i
=
o

. . G f LE 1l enl
- Sign - Tra B, -8Stitt, pDivis

Opérations»Engineer._

Attached to the-iettef is-a definifioh réadingQ;
Operatlng Dellverablllty.> s me
of gas produced durxng a ﬁwenty four hour pnrlod éuch
peflod being oreceded by a twentymfour hour stablllzatlon
filow period at the rate of ‘at least exghty percent of fhe

operatlng flow rate. The operatlng dellverablllty shall

be determined at producing‘pressure.temperatures wn;cb ;r'

-t -

It is definéd as measured volurnie

normally exist from-'day to day in the installéd-éqﬁiéheni;
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-

Onerating deliverability shall be determined annually or
at lesser intervals at the operator's option.

That is all the communication T have.

HR. PORTER: Doss anyone have anything further
to offer in either ona of these cases?

MR. KELLAHIN: I woulﬂ‘like to suggest that
rather than making any oral closing statements we be

permitted to file written statements to be served Copies

by counsels representing vwhatever parties are represented

iere within some reasonable time,

——

MR. PORTER: 1Is there any objection to that
pro?osal?

MR, SPANMH: I have none. I would like to file
a Motion and I think a written Motion and Statement wouid
he in oréer. I would be glad to comply with that‘within
a reasonahle t |

MR. PORTER: Would ?ou suggest as a fime limit
fifteen days? | ’

MR. KELLAHIN: That would be ample.

MR. poamm#:‘ Afé thére any'objectioﬁs-to the
fifteen day limit on submitting writteﬁ argumenté?

(ﬁo response) . |

MR. PORTER: The Commission will a;lowﬂfiffeén>“
days from today for the filing 6f’those closiﬁg:érgumgnﬁé.

MR. STEVENS: Was the motion for a-continuance

vk




fing

lrﬁéenied?

2 MR, PORTER: Yes,

Rl Mgy

3 MR, STEVENS: I would like to point out, and it

i

4| has been pointed out previously, this case was scheduled

s
(4,3

for March lst. On February 24th, 1972, the Commission sent

:
4

FETR R

11| a Hearing and that no further delay should be necessary.

- _i 6 to all producers and purchasers in the South Carlsbad Pools
‘ ]- — 7 a letter stating that the case would he readvertised for

S = —
| 1 = g | April 19th. _ : IR
AL = ' o T

B == 9 It was further stated that this would allow
;;i;, — 10| ample time for all interested parties to be preparsd for -
R o ‘

| =

12 By the two advertisements and by the memo to

e,
' .

13 all producers, we feel ample'notice was gi&en to any party

14| interested in the field to be fully prepared to discuss
15| all the issues in this case.
16 MR. SPAMM:I thought counsel were going to make

17| their statements fifteen days from now?

18 MR. STEVENS: This related to your Motion.
19 MR. PORTER: The motion for a continuvance, Mr.

20 | Stevens, has been denied.

21 , Does anybody have anything further to offer in e

22 . this case?

23 MR. CLAY: My,name;is Terry‘c;aYJfrom Supe{iorf
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200 SIMMS5 OLDG.¢ P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 245-66010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLODG, EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87100

24 0Oil Company. I have a statement of’support relative to

25| the South Carlsbad Strawn?pdol‘prorationiﬁg.'
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1 As an oparator of one well in the South Carlsbad

2 Strawn, namely the Collett well, and having interests in

TR I P S P

3 three additional Strawn wells in the South Carlsbad pool,

. ,‘:

4| namely the Antweil-Little Jewel, the Antweil-Allen, and

5 the Cities Service Spencer A wells, Superior 0il Company |

N E
s

’

6 supports -the core volume method of determlnang proratidning

ooyt

[T I

LI S R B S S T
{

7| and in establishing rateable takes.
8 - 'We believe, based on our studies, this aporoach

‘9| to be a just and equitable method to determine the

e -

Wewﬁu:_vgg‘ bagnd et

10 purchaser's. take and consequently provide protection for

tearnley-meier

11 { rovalty owners.

gj 12 ~ Thank you very nuch.
) 13 - MR. PORTER: Any one else?
i 14 MR. SKINNER: Mr. Jack Skinner, I'm a

15 Councilman in the City of Carlsbad and I have a letter to
16 the :Commission from the Mayox that Y would like to read

17 into the record.

18 | MR. PORTER: Read the letter.
ol . MR. SKINNER: It is dated Anrll 19, 1972, to -
;. MR, _ 1

20 the NeW'Mekico 0il COnservat;on CommLSSLOn. Gentlemen,

21 there are nineteen prodﬁcigg-wells‘in.clese pieximity to ;
22 the City of Carlsbad. Of these, two we*ls are 31tuated in
23 Carlsbad and the City of Carlsbad has a dlrect-lnterest:.?'

24| in- them. Of the rema1nxng seventeen wells. at least a
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under advisement.

o}
1

f Carlshad. Onz or two of those have revenues similar

to the City's wells, and bring $390,000,00 in expenditures
in the City. There is no doubt that a cut in the allowables
could prevent additional City lands from being drilléd ané
take away from the Citv one-eighth overrides on the same.

It is also clear that this would discourage exploration
wvhich would cost the City &an additional two million dollars
plus the additional loss of the one-eighth override income
in exploration fees.

fhis would have a definite effect on the City
of Carlsbhad in present and future economic situations.

NR: PORTER: The Commission will accept the
letter, however; in view of my prior rulingé here I doubt
if the Commission will g;ve this type of information -
servious consideration.

Does anyoﬁerglse have §gy“statement3'to,m§kg?_TNT
(Mo fesponse.)

‘MR. PORTER: If not, the case will be taken

The Hearing is-adjourned. _ ~-1;," ;;J";}JJ
(Whereupbn, the Hearing in Cases 4693 and 4694

was adjourned at 12:15 o'clock P.M., Thursday, April 20, 1872.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,

in and for the County of BRernalillo, State of New Mexico do

~ hereby certify that the foreq01ng and attached Transcript of

Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Cdmmission was
reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct recond.|
of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and’

ability.

/:J;K}azbéf é£\<Z$7Q£§;44¢4 y

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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LLANO, INC,

EXHIBIT NO. 2

OCC Hearing Case Nos. 4693 & 4694

April 19, 1972

SUMMARY - SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD

I. Size and Capacity of System,

A, Size - 8"

B, Capacity - 30,000 MCFPD at a line pressure of 900 psi without
" compression,

C. Beginning September 1, 1972 - Capacity out of South Carlsbad will
Increase to 50,000 MCFPD at a line pressure of 900 psi without
compression,

II. Connections

A, Present

1. Antweil No, 1 Joell C-6-23-27
2, Antweil No, 1 Little Jewel F-31-22-27
3. Antweil No, 1 Allen J=31-22-27

4, Cities Ser, No, 1 Spencer 0-30-22-27

B. Additional (Pipeline is under construction)
1. Cities Service No, 1-A

Merland 0-19-22-27
2. Cities Service No, 1-B L
Merland G-30~22-27

'NOTE: Llano has a split ééhﬁéctibﬁ‘wTEhVTfanéﬁééféfﬁ'Piéeiiné Co. at
the three Cities Service wells. The percentages of Llano's
take are shown on Exhibit No, 1,

III. Estimated Deliverabilities

CAL,DEL, FEB,
WELL LOCATION AOF-MCFPD MCEFPD DAILY PROD,
A, Strawn . )
1. Antweil-Allen J=-31-22-27 20,500 20,000 3,600
2, Antweil-Little Jewel F-31-22-27 27,750 21,000 3,400 .
3. Antweil-Joell C~6-23-27 11,100 10,500 3,400
- Bs Morrow < ,
1. Antweil-Allen J-31~22-27 3,490 3,200 1,700
2, Antweil-Little Jewel F-31~22-27 15,750 15,000 1,200
3, Cities Ser.-Spencer 0-30-~22-27 20,157 18,000 3,300
4, Cities Ser,-Merland "A" 0-19-22-27 3,292 3,000 © 2,300
5. Cities Ser.-Merland "B" G-30-22-27 4,400 4,050 2,900
NOTE: Calculated Deliverability at 850 psi
furnished by one or more operators,
Iv. Maximﬁm Contracted Obligation e -
BEFORE THE
A- 25,000 HCERD OlL Cot SERVATION CCo o
V. Destination of Gas . sicta Fe, New Mo
'

o 57 -
' ’ s i xhibit i~
A, For use as fuel in New Mexico, Ca 4/611;\5
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Case No. 4694

Date: April 19,

SOUTH CARLSBAD - STRAWN GAS POOL

Purpose:

_General:

Proposal:

Nomenclature:

% - Porosity in efiective feet of pay.

1972

Consider limiting gas production from subject nool to reasonable
market demand factori, or capacity of gas transmission facilities.
Also, consider methods for allocating the allowable production

among the gas wells in this pool.

Pennzoil United, Inc. considers the initiation of gas proration in
the subject pool very appropiate. Our objectives in thi§ métter are
to promote the conservation of reservoir energy and natural resources
and to protect the correlative rights of 511 interest owners in the

pool.

Pennzoil United, Inc. would like to suégest the fo110wingrproposa1:
This proposal is based on easily determined reservoir properties
under each leasé, acreage, penalty or ratable take factor (if appli-
cable)}, and a reasonable market demand factor, or capacity of thé gas
ilities. Proration unit allowable in tﬂe pool would
be based on the following formulas:

HPV. = hx ¢ (1 . Sy) A

. ~ P U.-Ac.
P. U. Allocation Factor = H.P.V. x 390 A X P.F.

P.U. Allocation Factor
P. U AlTowable = T5%al Pool Allocation Factor * ‘Total Pool Nom1nat1on

H.P.V. - Hydrocarbon pore volume in each proration unit.
h - Effective feet of pay underlying each proration unit as determined

from appropiate well logs or cores.-

Sy - Mater saturation in effective feet of pay.

A - Area of standard proration unit.

P. U. - Proration unit.

P. U. Allocation Factor - The allocation factor for the proration unit.
P. U. Ac. - The acreage in each proration unit.

P. F. - The penalty factor, or ratable take factor (if applicable)

appjied to individual prorationftnits. BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Maxico

06473
Case No. gbgg Exhibit No. _ 9

Submitted by E-!ﬂomém
Heunng Date Mo 2 9, 47 |
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P. U. Allowable - Individual proratioﬁ‘unit allowable,

Total Pool Allocation Factor - The sum of‘allocétion factors for all
proration units. |

Total Pool Nomination - Total pool nomination by all purchasers. Of
course the final figure would be at the discretion of the 0il Conser-

vation Commission.

The reservoir properties used in determin{ng the hydrqcarbon pore volume would be
determined by individual operators for each of his proration units, subject to review
and appfoval by personnel of the 0il Conservation Commission. In the event an agree-
ment cénnot be reached in this manner, we suggest these propertiés be determined by

a Technical Committee of the operators and the 01 Conservation Commission.
The total pool allocation factor could be rédetermined administratively when necessary.

The classification of wells as to marginal and non-marginal would be left to the dis-

cretion of the 0il Conservation Commission.

Pennzoil United, Inc. is of the opinion, the adoption of these or similar rules for
The South Carlsbad - Strawn Pool will p}event waste of reservoir hydrocarbons, con-

serve reservoir energy and prbtect the correlative rights of every one concerned.

Therefore, Pennzoil United, Inc. respectfully requesté The New Mexico 0i1 Conser- -

vation Commission to give favorable consideration to this proposal.
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EXHIBIT I

SUMMATION o)) TRANSWESTERN DATA

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION HEARING
CASES NOS. 4693 AND 4694

REGARDING THE SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD AREA

— . ~——

Transwestern is presently connected to seventeen (17)*welle in this
area of which thirteen (13) are completed in the Morrow zOne, three

{3) are completed in the Strawn zone, and one (1) well is completed

“in the Atoka zone€.

Transwestern had additional dedicated acreage in this area and if
wells are successfully drilled therecon, will connect to them as soon
as possibie.

Transwestern is currently purchasing approximately 41,000 Mcf per
day from this area.

The Transwestern gathering system has a present capacity of
approx1ma.tely 90, 000 Mcf per day from this area.

if additional gas volumes are made available, 1‘:ra’fi's‘wastcrn will
purchase all volumes made available, and if additional supply exceeds
90, 000 Mcf per day Transwestern will expand its facilities to take all

gas made available.

The Transwestern gathering system pressure in this area is approximately

870 psig.

The gas purcha.sed by Transwestern in
BEFOP\E THE
our system to our customer in California @hdﬁ@bisiﬁitbﬁ@'de@@m\bugh X
Sonta Fe, New Mcxnco
a plant prior to delivery to Transwesterrt <e No. \Ibom"ii“é m" No

.‘ . Submitted by _

e e

| Hearing Date

livered-thr rough. ~re
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i
i
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Antweil
Well

Little Jewel

Allen
MM Land Co.

Corinne Grace

Gradonoco

Humble-Grace
City of Carlsbad

SOUTH CARLSBAD POOL

Eddy County, New Mexico

MORROW GAS WELLS

i
(Data from N.M.0.C.C. Records)

Location

F-31-22S-27E

J-31-22S5-27E
0-6-23S-27E

H-2-23S-26E
P-2-235-26E
0-25-22S-26E

Cities Service 0il Company

Strackbein-A
Spencer-A
Merland-A
Merland-B

Pennzoil

Echols

Mobil 12
Gulf Fed-1
Gulf Fed-2

Texas 0il and Gas

Pan Am State

E-32-225-27E
0-30-22S-27E

0-29-225-27E
G-30-225-27E

J-12-23S-26E

B-12-23S-26E
K-1-23S-26E
L-6-23S-27E

J-11-235-26E

Test Date

4-20-71

11-15-71
11-13-71
5-8-70

12-1-71

7-28-71

3-2-71

12-18-70

1-11-72

bd O\

25
3

s |
=

71
=71

G - 1
10-1-71
1-6-72

1-29-72

12-20-71

2-24-71
6-17-71

1-20-69

6-30-70
2-7-72

10-3-70
3-8-72

LI
R

T

h LFrFORE THE
L CONSERVATION COMNM
Santa Fe, New Mexico
GLY693 rama ™ b

Coby &/&M_/‘W
Lobee__ Yy

CAQOF

13.420
15.769

3.494
2.439

7.543
33.239
10.599

5.250
13.326

19.250

an 109
(AL Y

2.664
7.600
3.492

3.800

3.856
3.637

3.296
12.721
1.765

1.973
.502

e e e B
e




J : SOUTHEAST NEW MEX1CO
q MORROW GAS WELLS
“ STIMULATION RESULTS
PROD, DPST PROD. INIT, PROD, PROD, AFTER
WELL POOL DEPTH MCF/D MCF/D STIMULAT ION STIM, MCF/D REMARKS
A Eddy County Wildcat 8,4501 . 732 400 Az 10,000 gals 7i% + add. 1,100 CAOF 1,375 MCF/D
B Eddy County Wildeat 10,350" 3,117 1,600 Az 1,000 gals 15% + add. 1,002 CAOF 1,150 MCF/D
Cc Eddy County Wildecat 9,940" 1,790 v« 2,200 Frac 10,000 gals mo__mu mx Acid + 3,300 » CAOF 5,700 MCF/D
. 10,000# Sd.
D South Carlsbad 11,450 4,700 TSTH (1) Az 1500 gals 15% w/15% Isop.Alcoh. 1,090
. (2) Az 1500 gals 15% z\_wx Isop.Alcoh .+ 3,455 _CAOF 5250 MCF/D, After rm days,
, ‘ Ball Sealers vﬂoaccﬂ_o: n>om “w.wnm MCF/D.
Mm South Artesia m.rwm_ ‘ 8,500 1,120 Frac wm 000_gals B, z..+ wm ooo% mg. 1,120 n>om _.mdm an\o
\l\ Wﬂ Boyd 9, 150! 2,740 880 Frac 3,500 gals m We + ~moo% Sd. 2,184 CAOF N.uoo MCF/D
e South Carlsbad 11,450" 7,800 v~ TSTM : 3000 gals 15% w/15% lIsop, Alcoh. + 9,200 .-  CAOF 19,250 MCF/D. After 30 days,
rilr*f\\f;vk‘ L : e mm__ nmm_oﬂm P Production CAOF 20,150 MCF/D.
| e b et ST T T e
" H South Artesia 8,850' 3,750 -— 2,750 Frac _u ooo mmdm m z + ~m ooo% ma. 4,800 t- After 90 days prod., well tested
! e ' at 9,800 MCF/D.
| West Atoka 8,840 None 800 Sh 1100 gals Az, Frac 10,000 gals B.W.+ 2,300 CAOF 6,300 MCF/D
'8,000# Sd.
J South Carisbad 11,570! TSTH 100 6500 gals 15% w/i5% lsop. Alcoh. 1,209 7 CAOF 2,439 MCF/D
m K South Carlsbad 11,400 5,338 TSTM Az 5000 gals 15% & 5% w/15% lsop.Alcoh., 3,864 6 mos. after treatment,CAOF
3,800 MCF/D.
L Mi1lman 10,890! 2,300 1,300 Frac 7500 gals B.W. + 22,500# Sd. 2,400 CAOF 6,400 MCF/D
M Atoka 9,060! 3,000 v - Sh 1100 gals 15% Az, Frac 30,000 gals 5,234 ¥ CAOF 30,000 MCF/D w
B.W. + 85,000# Sd.
N South Carisbad 11,500 None TSTM (1) Az 5000 gals 25% & 5% w/25% 1.A. 1,275
(2) Sh 2000 B,W.+20,000 gals uwxs\wmx_ A. 2,027 - CAOF 7,600 MCF/D,.After 30 days

Production CAOF 3,500 MCF/D,

e C e

;

T
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ORDER NO. AG-37-4

SUPPLEMENTAL GAS PRORATION ORDER FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL, 1972

This cause came on for public hearing by the Commission's examiner, Daniel S. Nutter,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on March 15, 1972, at 9 a.m., pursuant to legal nstice for the

purpose of setting the allowatle production of gas from the following fifteen gas pools in
Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties; New Mexico, for the month of April, 1972,

Atoka-Pennsylvanian, Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian, Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian,
Blinebry, Bluitt-San Andres, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanisn, Crosby-Devonian,
Eumont, Indian Basin-Morrow, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian, Jalmat, Justia,
Monument McKee-Ellenburger, Todd-Lower San Andres, and Tubb,

NOW, on this __ 17th day of March, 1972, the Commission, a quorum being present,
having considered the suppiemental nominations of purchasers, the capacity of producing
wells, and the recommsndations of the Examiner, and being otherwise fully advised in the
premises,

v

FINDS:

- (1) That the total nomination of purchaseré of gas prcduced from the above-liséed4
fifteen gas pools for the month ‘of April, 1972, 1is 22,547,616 Mcf. The individual
pool nominations are as followa:

Atoka-Pennsylvanian 562,000 Mcf
Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian ‘ . . 5,000 Mcf
Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian 10,000 Mcf -
Blinebry 1,683,512 Mcf
~Bluitt=-San-Andres— . _ 335800~ Me f-
Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian 616,000 Mcf
Crosby-Devonian ' . 219,000 Mcf
Eumont 5,006,606 Mcf
Indian Basin-Morrow 613,960 Mcf
Indian Basin-Upper Pennsyivanian ' 65,695,456 Mct
Jalmat 4,878,572 Mcf
Justis 231,000 Mcf
Monument McKee-Ellenburger 227,400 Mcf
Fodd-Lower—San-Andrae- 535080-Mes
Tubb 1,710,110 Mcf

(2) That the potential producing capacity of all gas wells in the fifteen gas pools
l1isted above 1s in excess of the nominations of purchasers of gas, and in order to prevent
waste and protect correlative rights, the production of gas from the above-listed fifteen
gas pools should be limited, allocated, and distributed during the month of April, 1972.

(3) That all the producing gas wells, together with the expected completed or re-
completed wells in the fifteen gas pools listed above, can produce a total of 22,547, 616
Mcf without causing waste during the month of April, 1972, and an allocation based upon
such production would be reasonable and would protect correlative rights.

17 ‘IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That for the month of April, 1972, the sllowable production to be assigned the
fifteen allocated gas pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, 1is -
as follows:

Atoka-Pennsylvanian 562,000 Mcf
Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian » 5,000 Mcf
Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian ’ 10,000 Mcf-
Blinebry ’ : 1,683,512 Mck
Bluitt-San-Andres -3750600-Mcf
Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian 616,000 Mcf
Crosby-Devonian : 219,000 Mcf
Eumont ) 5,006,606 Mcf
Indian Basin-Morrow . ’ 613,960 Mcf
Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian 6,695,456 Mcf
Jalmat . 4,878,572 Mcf
Justis : 231,000 Mcf

Monument HcKee-Ellhnbutger 227,400 Hr¥
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ORDER NO. AG-137-4

“Yodd-Lower-Ban- Andres ~52.000 Mot~
ikl 3,710,110 Mef

-

Prd

(2) ‘that ¢ha allacation hex ™ cet foy tha mouth of Anril, 1925 4n whig ©rvoe
allocatud paals in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, crd Roosevei: Cauntisa, Naw ''sxico, shell be in
sccordance with the Commizsion Rules, Regulations, ard Orders, :

(3) That a proration schedule, duly prepared by the Commlsa’on and *hereafter
adopted for the month of April, 1972, is hereto 2ttached and made = 93 herenf, 1t
distribiutes and allccates the allowable producticn among the gas v ls in ie fifteen
gas pools listed a'ove for the period stated, i accordance with th: Cammission Rules,
Regulations, and Orders.,

The foregoing order shall rev:’s 25Zectiva until further order of tha Cemmisaion.,
PCHE at Santa Fe, New Mex::o, on the day and year hareinchove designazed.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION

. BRUCE KING, Chairman

ALZY. 7, ARMIJO, Member

ac L. PORTER, Jz.. Hember & Secretary

i d B i
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] Santa Fe, New Mexico
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\ Hearing Date’
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SOUTH CA..,SFAD-STRAWN =~ RATABLE EXAMPLE

i Ratable , Ratable
Acreage . January ‘Share Del. at February Share Del. at
Factor , “Pur. A Pur. B c¢f Prod. 850 P, Pur. A Pur. B of Prod. 850 Py
1.00 Antweil-Allan \\\Hlaguwummumq 97,747 - 95,378 620,000-1 _~103,202 0,468 579,970
hﬁ 1.00 Antweil-Joel ~ 1-C- 6-23-27 95,232 95,378  325,500-1 98,826 _-u0,468 304,342
A%v 1.00 Antweil-Little - o ~
Jewel ¥ 1-F-31-22-27 93,036 95,378 651,100-1 ~ 99,376 100,468 608,778
mm 1.00 Cities Service- _ -
, Spencer "A" 1-0-30-22-27  N.A. | “N.A. hotcest y A, | N.A.
l\ﬁk“\.mm Pennzoil-Gulf ) , VIV QO
% Fed. 2-L- 6-23-27  N.A. | N.A.pgTconnt  N.A. © N.A.
Amw_w.oo Superior- : , , /
Collatt Est. RN ‘ ,
| Com. 1-J- 1-23-26 61,824 h Mo 697,500-1 - 52,626 e/ M 652,162
5.82 COLUMN TOTALS 61,824 Nmm\wwm , 52, mmm 301, \\V\.\\&u&w
'TOTAL ALL PURCHASERS 347,959 u»q~mmw 2,294,100 354,030 " 354,030 2,145,252
All volumes in/Mcfm | | s/
ﬂ | ./ 12t
v . - AN P\ % : Z \ , M\.m L
0 ° j ’
. \ T
EXHIBIT ~ .
[] \u&.f{wﬁ{l}ﬂ?
| o COMSERERT
B Q. ., = ‘R.M»\. J/g
!
ﬂﬂaw&p
\ Sybmisicd
- - Haaring Date

TS 2 SIS SN T L, A T T e e, U T e L e D




SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW

Walls Completed to 2-72

‘ _ . Acreage pel. at
Well Location A.0.F. Factor 850% Py
~ 1. Morris Antweil-Allan - 1 J-31-22-27 3490-1 1.00" 3200~
~ 2. lMorris wbﬂsmwwihpﬂﬁwm \ . v
Jewell Com . 1 F-31-22-27 15750-1 1.00 Hmooo.
3. Morris Antweil-Missouri . / , -
N. Mex. 1 0- 6-23-27 m»wwﬁ -~ 1.00 NNoo -
4. Cities Service~Merland , : _
"A" Com 1 0-19-22-27 www;t —. l.o00 3000 —
5. Cities Service-Merland ,
"B" Com 1 G-30-22-27 4400-1 — 1.00 4050 —
6. Cities Service- , o -
Striekbein "A" 1 E-32-22-27 @ 13326-3:1/2— 1.00 10600 —
~ 7. Cities Service- Loy
Spencer "A" 1 0-30-22-27 mon= 1.00 19400
/ «
8. Corinne Grace-City T
of Carlsbad 1 0-25-22-26 H 10559-1 - 1.00 10100 —
9. Corinne Grace-Humble . ; o
~ Grace 1 p- 2-23-26 33239-1 — .61 30000 ~
10. Corinne Grace-Gradonoco 1 H- 2-23-26 7543-1 -— .51 7000 —
11. Pennzoil-Gulf Fed. 1 K- 1-23-26 HNQNHLH — 1.00 , 10100 -
12. Pennzoil-Echols Com 1 J-12-23~26 3637-1 1/2 — 1.00 3600 -
13. Pennzoil-Mobil "12" Fed. 1 -12-23-26 3310-3 ~— 1.00. 3200~
7 Y14. Pennzoil-Gulf Fed. 2 L- 6-23-27 o . 1.00 — -
"15. Texas O & G-Pan Am : : -
St. Com 1 J-11-23-26 wa P 172~ 1.00 2800~
124,250 -

ﬁﬁv

sIP
3350-48
3780-48
2960-48

' 2865-24
. \.)ﬂt.s,.;uxj,;

3735-72

3138-1

3479-72
330872
3616-72
3240-72
3880-184

3429

3806 Av.

- SO

CASE

noshmnnwos Date

Transporter

Llano m:uonqw.

Llano 9-30-71

Transwestern 10-12-70

Transwastern 11-11-71

Transwestern 11-10-71

Transwestern 9-24-71
- Llano 50.8% 11-11-71
. Transwestern

_,pw!mm

Transwestern 2=-25=-72

Transwestern 2~ 3-72

Transwestern 2= 4-72.

Transwestern 7- 6-70

Transwestern 5-10-71

Transwestern 9-10-69

Transwestern - N.C.
N e

aﬂmsm£mmﬁmns 1-10-72

BIXORE ThE
CIL CONSERVATION COMNRIION
Semun Fe, Naw Maxieo
Casz No. m\ “ Txhibit Na. %

mﬁmhuﬂu

EXHIBIT

wmcwuaﬂam by

oce

* Hecring Date__




T \Qmmwn 2a
e LT ACTeage
- Factor
|
gl b 1.002"Antweil-Allan  1-J-31-22-27
Y TR e
\uAGLAb. 1.00 Antweil-Missouri
I N.M. 1-0- 6-22-27
i e 1.00 "Cities Serv.-
A Merland "A" Com 1-0-19-22-27
:\_. N 1.0077Cities Sexv.-
A Merland "B"Can 1-G-30-~22-27
m\m :\_\_5\ / 1.00%7Cities Serv.-
Striekbein "A' 1-E-32-22-27
:\1 2/ 1.000 “Cities Serv.-
i Srencer "a" 1-0-30-22-27
o )eginS 1.00 ¢ Corrine Grace-
T City of Carls. 1-0-25-22-26
_N.Nu\qxg .61;7Corrine Grace-
\ Humble Grace l1-p~- 2-23-26
w\s\mﬁp\ .51lz/Corrine Grace-
A Gradonoco 1-H- 2-23-26
~,5 7 J  1.007%Pennzoil-Gulf
Va Fed 1-K- 1-23-26
ST 1. oomeQSSNOWH Echols
A Com 1-J-12-23-26
27797 1,00 Pennzoil-Mobil
4\A > 12" Fed 1-B-12-23-26
o/ 77177 1.00 Pernzoil-Gulf S2-L- 6-23-27
1/, 1.00 Tex. O & G-Pan
o Am. St. Com 1-0-11-23-26

A All

COLUMN TQOTALS
‘’OTAL ALL PURCHASERS

volumes in mcfm

‘ 7 _
P
4 % 07 IRYS Y2
SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW - RATABLE mx».z?m 35 ¢ p\ T
Ratable _ {Ratable ¢ ¢ T
January Share Del. at February L Share Del. at
Pur. A Pur., B of Prod. 850 Py Pur. A Pur. B  of Prod. 850 ma
47,777-31 74,222 99,200 49,343-297'102,6514%.1 92,800
. | . :m;.\\l R
/38,792-31 M 38,7922 33,531-21 M 33,531
-0- M -0- 3 =0- .. Tom -0- z .f
AN ) 2 N i
49,238-20.1 | 74,222 93,0004 65,232-27.9 2747 2 102,651¢5¢ 87,0d0 @ ¢
_ | 8 .
98,271-30.7 74,222  125,5505 83,530-28.3 "24%0 ~» 102, mmwwlwﬁ 440, M 5 3 m
W TO=s o i
75,564-26.1 74,222  328,600¢ 61,446-27.3 “2//4 -. 102,651577307,4 on 2 %Vr
| m - WEZ A %
130,371-27.4 @8 u 74, Nwmm 601, 4007 94,872~ mq,.w @w@- ¥/ 102,651924562,6Q05 & & m
/ /gl r: | 3 UMK 8 ay
A § et N .
K %l %?@ ﬁ. 100~ 4.7. G20 7 nl7, 69772592, ooo £ & Ww 2 3
\ V0 ]
% e 585 857 3%
, X\w .&A &NE 696-25.4 2,05~ #58,295°-1870, o% ~ m z £
D  Shas POV I -
,wow\v SSm 974-24.5 Lpp 5o 1+46,932 —203,000 U & =
) * ™~ , )5 Ry \ u\ wm@.. ,\Qs
9,604-19.9 M 9604 'l E 194-13.8 o e L 13194 )
\ : . )
60,684-29.6 74,222 111600 /2-47,118-28. m \&v Hom,,mmiiwﬁ 400
52,684-30.6 74,222 99200 1% 45,124-24\4 “/5E57 102, 651442 8 800 Qv
e ORI ‘,. "’J_K%\\\\l‘l\uiiivii!il B
’ n\!/%. B oS . ST L
N CaLe p
11,590-15.8 M 11590 Au mu mm@rﬁ 2 v Ty _5.889 " 0\ 5
488,073 91,469 L mS 175 82, 874, . 3¢5 &@@ %
579,542 579,540 1,518, 53%~-- 3» 049  I7 go94, omm 2,602,964 \\ » 0
9 %& : \
265 Fogor i
./ao %/ o o .» ¢ i . o
_ ? ” ‘mm/w ‘ ug%b\«@ﬂﬂms \@ ¢
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\\y
Hr/r s

ﬁq

et

Well

Morris Antweil-Joel
Morris Antweil-Allan
Morris Antweil-~Little

Jewell
Cities Service-

Spencer. "A"

Pennzoil-Gulf Fed.
Superior-Collatt Estate
Con

Location

1 C~ 6-23-27
1 J-31-22-27

1 F-31-22-27

1 0-30-22#27
2 L- 6-23-27

1 J- 1-23-26

SOUTH CARLSBAD-STRAWN

Wells Completed to 2-72

y-o.m.o.

11100-1

20500-1

27750-1
<t

Acreage
Factorx

1.00
1.00

1.00

v
.82k,

1.00

pel. at
850% Py . 8IP Transpoxtexr  Connection Date
10,500 3715-48 Llano 10~ 6~71
20,000 3875~48 Llano 10~ 4-71
21,000 3955-48 Llano - 10~ 4-71
= .
_ - ‘Transwestern
Transwestern N.S.
22,500 3421 Transwestern 3-25-70
74,000 3741.5 Av.
" il}
ep— -—”
RERCRE TS
Git ﬁ%zﬁﬁ/ gﬁ,@%
: Sorten T, Nowe MR \\\
nﬂ?vﬁmeLNmemwy4#?[‘!"‘
CASE 1 Sybmitted bY,
CEXHIBIT M Y Hearing Date_—-
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OPERATOR

Morris R. Antweil
(dual-MS)

zonwmm‘m. Antweil
(dual-Ms)
Morris R. Antweil
Morris R. Antweil (Stn.)
Cities Service 0il Co.
Cities Service 0Qil Co.
Cities Servic2 0il Co.
Cities Service 0il Co.
(dual-MS)
Corinne Grace

Corinne Grace

Corinne Grace

LEASE NAME

Allen
1980 FSL-1980 FEL

Little umzmww com
1980 FNL-1900 mzr

Missouri N.M. Land Co.

990 FSL-1980 FEL

Joell
660 FNL-1980 FWL

Merland A Com
1400 FEL-660 FSL

Merland B Com
1980 FNL~1980 FEL

Strackbein A
1980 FNL-660 FEL

Spencer A
660 FSL-1980 FEL

‘City of Carlsbad

660 FSL-1980 TEL

wwma:smno Com _
2500 FNL-330 FEL

Humble Grace ooa_
990 PSL-660 FEL

BEFORE THE

'

OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION | !
Sznta Fe, New Mexico

JUSERSR 359 :V12Y{ 9\ o X :E.N‘i...\--...

Case No. . %633

- /

WELL NO.
AND UNIT
1-3
1-F
1-0

1C

1-0

1-E

1-0

.&gmngw DATA

'$-T-R .  ELEV.
_wﬁ‘wm\wq 3204 KB
w%-ww-wq 3206 KB
@-Nw-wq 3215 KB
w-wm,wﬂ 3211 KB
19-22-27 3180 KB
30-22-27 3188 KB
32-22-27 wpwp KB
30-22-27 3200 KB
25-22-26 3227 XB
w-wwiwm 3263 KB
2-23-26 3269 KB

D

11,825
11,820
11,660
10,830
11,750
11,70
11,841
11,820
11,970
11,965

12,011

TOP
STRAWN LIME

10,188
6,984

10,260
-7,054

10,407
-7,192
10,247
~7,086

10,251
-7,071

10,184
~6,996

10,363
-7,182

10,310
-7,110

10,302
-7,075

10,468
-7,208

10,463
-7,194

TOP

MORROW COMPLETION DATA
MARKER (REMARKS )
11,258 10-3-70
-8,054 ‘
11,250 4-20-71
-8, 044
11,370 5-8-70
Im 9 Hm m

- 2-2-71
11,171 10-4-71
-7,991
11,203 7-24-71
~8,015
11,296 12-17-70
_8,115
11,255 6-29-71
~8,055
11,372 3-2-71
-8,145
11,421 9-1-71
-8,158

11,419 6-20-71
-8, 150

OiL

BEFORE THE
nOme.w<>ﬁOZ COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Exhibit No. - \.N!Il!

_Ommn_Zo. Y62 :
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OPERATOR

Corinne Grace
Corinne Grace
Corinne Grace

Corinne Grace

drlg.

drlg.

drlg.

drlg.

LEASE NAME

Gopogo
1980 FNL-1980 FEL

Gopogo
1980 FNL~1980 FEL

Grace Carlsbad
1980 FSL-660 FEL

Panagra
990 FNL-1980 FEL

WELL NO.
AND UNIT

1-G,

2-G

s A et o e e — S — o & R

WELL DATA \
,TOP

S-T-R ELEV, D STRAWN LIME
25-22-26 12,990
24-22-26 -
- 85-22-26
11-23-26. 12,710

TOP
MORROW
MARKER

. COMPLETION DATA
(REMARKS )
WO Comp. ut.

TD 2250 WORT

TD 11,875-Logging

‘Shut-in




OPERATOR

Pennzoil United, Inc.
Disc. (Dual-M-A)
Pennzoil United, Inc.
Pennzoil United, Inc.
Pennzoil United, Inc.
(Dual-M-8)

Texas 0il & Gas Coxp. .
Superior 0il Co. (Strawn)

Phillips Petroleum Co.

Union 0il Co. of Calif.

LEASE NAME

Mobil 12 Fed.
660 FNL~1980 FEL

Echols Com
1980 FSL-1930 FEL

Gulf Fed. ,
1980 FSL-1980 FWL

Gulf Fed.
1980 FSL-990 FWL

Pan Am State Com
1959 FSL~1980 FEL

Collatt Estate Com
1980 FSL-1980 FEL

Drag A
650 FNL-1980 FWL

T. Lee
660 FNL-1980 FWL

WELL NO.
AND UNIT
1-B
1-J

1-K

2-L

1-C

1C

“ameN.NL DATA
- §-T-R ELEV.
12-23-26 3257 KB
12-23-26 3252 KB
1-23-26 3256 KB
6-23-27 3232 KB
11-23-26 3307 KB
1-23-26 3245 KB
18-23-27
2902227

™D

11,850

© 11,925

12,068
11,833
12,140

11,950

‘

,TOP
STRAWN LIME

10,340
-7,083

10,518
-7,262

10,290
-7,058

10,552
-7,245

10,366
-7,121

i

TOP
MORROW
MARKER

11,283
-8,026

11,300
-8,048

11,463
-8,207

11,277
-8,045

11,481
~8,174

11,343
-8,098

COMPLETION DATA
(REMARKS )
1-8-69
2-20-71
6-24-70
1-29-72
10-1~70
11-27-69

Drlg. below. 5000

Drlg. Loc.
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OPERATOR

1. Antweil, Morris R.

2. Antweil, Moxris R.

3. Antweil, Morris R.

4. (Cities Service

S. (Cities Service

6. 'Cities Sz2rvice
7. (Citiles Service

8, (race, Ccrinne
9. Grace, Co.inne

10. Grace, Corinne

0il Co.

0il Co.

01l Co.

01l Co.

11. Pennzoil United, Inc.

12. Pennzoil United, Inc.

13. Pennzoil United, Inc.

fok
vy

REFORE THE

b
[

N

OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Scnto Fe, New M=xico

Case No.

3

Exhibit No. o Traesrsecems

Y23

S e

WELL

LEASE NAME
Allen
Little Jewell Com.

Missouri New Mex.
Land Co.

Merland A Com.

Merland B Com.
-
Strackbein A

Spencer A

City of Carlsbad

Gradonoco Com.

Humble Grace (om.
Echols Com.

Gulf Pederal

Gulf mamnnmw,

COMPL

WELL NO.
(AND UNIT

A

1-J
1-F 4
1-0

1-0

1-G

1-E

1-0

1-0
1-H
1-p

1-

1-K

X AEMZ\ PR »g

& TION - FIORROW

S-T-R

31-22-27

31-22-27

- 6-23-27

19-22-27

30-22-27

32-22-27

30-22-27

458-22-26

2-23-26
2.23-26
12-23-26

1-23-2%

6-23-27

1 shot @ 11,556, 557, 564, 365,
§72, S74, $75

i

. PERFORATIONS - MORROW
2 shots @ 11,440, 443, 452, 459, 463
2 shots @ 11,441, 445, 448, 455, 462, 465 .

566, 567, 568, 571,

1 shot @ 11,318, 320, 332, 366, 367, 379, 381, 383,
397, 399, 11,448, 454, 460, 476, 562, 563, 591,
595, 11,653, 654”

H shot @ 11,340, 343, 345, 348, 388, 390, 392, 396,
397, 11,401, bow pom »oq AHN 420G, 429, »mHv

433, »pw »pm »ow »@m »qq »Qo pmw »mp

1 shot @ 11 poo, »ow 406, 411, 457, 459, 461, 466,
475, 477, 480, 11,763, 765, 767, 769, 773

1 shot @ 11,401, 404, 406, 446, 448, 450, 454, 463,

Amm 468, »qo

2 _SPF-11,566~572

2 .SPF 11,656-686

H SPF HH 680-690

m mmm HH 499-519, 11,523-533, 11, mow 597, 11,703-716

1 shot @ 11,647, 652, 654, 656, 658, 660, 662, 664,
669, 670, 671, 672, 673, 675, 677, 679, 681, 683

2 SPF 11,397-400, 11,454-455, @om 477, 498-499,
Hvawq1wo

R NIPRD T A BBy 1 M e e S S R

Loy




-

OPERATOR

14. Pennzoil United, Inc.

1S. Texas 0il & Gas Corp.

. i ;

WELL COMPLETION=-MORROW ;

WELL. NO. . /
ﬁm»mm NAME . AND :zHe . S-T-R wmwmox>eH02m - MORROW
Mobil 12 Federal - Hnw “ 12-23-26 H shot @ 11,433, »mmu »mq 463, 473, 475, momv S08,

508, 513, 535, 537, 539

Pan Am State Comm. - 11-23-26 1 shot @ 11,615, 618, 635, 638, 639, 672, 676, 681,
: 684, 687, 713, 716, 723, 734, qmo 743, 746, 747,
776, 779, 780, 781 ,

R R R T
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STRAWN LIME

CONTOURS ON TOP STRAWN LIME

Contour [Interval = [QOfeet,
Map scale;- Imile= 1.5 inches,

N.M. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

- CARLSBAD STRAI/N
— GAS POOL

%TYPE STRUCTURE MAP

—_— LOG GEO: R.L. Stameis &
J. W. Runyan April, 1972




WELL COMPLETION- STRAWN

S | WELL XO. L , _ |

4 owmx>aex~ LEASE NAME AND UNIT S-T-R PERFORATIONS - STRAWN _
- ..:.zij ) .
1. Antweil, Merris R. | : Allen 1-J . 31-22-27 1 shot @ 10,238, 245, 252, 256, 272, 274, 277, 281,
1 : — : o 289, 292, moq woo wow woo wHH wwm 337, qu
{ : 344, 347, 352, wom 366, 368, 375
m 2. Antweil, Morris R. | Joell S 1-C 6-23-27 1 shot @ 10,291, 311, 322, 329, 333, 337, 342, 353, .
M ! _ : . 379, 386, 403, 433, 435
3. Antweil, Morris R. Little Jewell Com. 1-F 31-22-27 1 shot @ 10,362, 366, 371, 375, 382, 391, 400, 403, v
: P S : 410, 440 : |

! )

i 4. Cities Service 0il Co. | Spencer A 1-0 1 30-22-27 . 1 shot @ 10,413, 414, 415, 416, 417, 418, 419, 420, A
~ 1~ | 421, 422, 423, 424, 425, 426, 427, 428, 429 W W
5. Pennzeil United, Inc. m Gulf Federal 2-L ~ 6-23-27 2 shots @ 1¢. wl. & 2 Pr 10,378-392 A
6. Superier 0il Co. m‘ collatt Estate Com. 1-J 1-23-26 2 SPF Hov»mwspmq_,pmm-go, 485-93
&Il"ll.\lll‘il{ti.} - IL ' ’ " -~

A
h
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